Coronavirus (COVID-19) Resource List

Tuesday, June 15, 2021



Table of Contents

Section 1: Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC)	2
The CDC remains the place to go for COVID-19 information:	2
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html	2
Section 2: Indian Health Service (IHS)	15
https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/resources/	15
Section 3: Health and Human Services (HHS)	21
https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/coronavirus/index.html	21
Section 4: New Mexico (NM) Department of Health (DOH)	23
https://cv.nmhealth.org/	23
Section 5: New Mexico Testing Sites/Locations	28
Section 6: Other Agencies offering COVID information (Alphabetical Order)	29
Section 7: Covid-19 Vaccine Information	48
Vaccine Events	54
Section 8: Webinar/Calls	54
Monday	54
Tuesday	55
Wednesday	56
Thursday	56
Friday	57
Section 9: Virtual Conferences/Series/Trainings/Opportunities	57
Section 10: Funding Opportunities	65

Section 1: Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC)

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC): https://www.cdc.gov/.

The CDC remains the place to go for COVID-19 information:

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html

Animals and COVID-19

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/animals.html

Activities and Initiatives Supporting COVID-19 Response and the President's Plan for Opening up America Again https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/php/CDC-Activities-Initiatives-for-COVID-19-Response.pdf

Air/Wildfire-smoke

https://www.cdc.gov/Air/Wildfire-smoke/Default.htm

Approved N95 Particulate Filtering Face piece Respirators - updated regularly https://www.cdc.gov/niosh/npptl/topics/respirators/disp_part/N95list1.html

Businesses and Workplaces Plan, Prepare, and Respond

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/organizations/businesses-employers.html

Case Investigation contract tracing

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/contact-tracing/contact-tracing-plan/overview.html

Cases & Deaths by County

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/cases-updates/county-map.html

CDC provides technical assistance and guidance to partners, including medical examiners and coroners any questions Eocevent373@cdc.gov

Certifying Deaths Due to Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID–19) Guidance https://www.cdc.gov/nchs/data/nvss/vsrg/vsrg03-508.pdf

Children and Teens

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/caring-for-children.html

Cloth Face Cover Information

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/cloth-face-cover.html

Clinician Outreach and Communication Activity (COCA) Webinar Recordings https://emergency.cdc.gov/coca/calls/2020/callinfo 091720.asp

Clinician Outreach and Communication Activity (COCA) Webinars Watch the Facebook Live broadcast on COCA's Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/CDCClinicianOutreachAndCommunicationActivity/

Collection and Submission of Postmortem Specimens from Deceased Persons with Known or Suspected COVID-19 https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/guidance-postmortem-specimens.html

Community Health Workers Role

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MS-_YocUWxQ

Community, Work, School (Tribal Communities) Plan, prepare, respond https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/tribal/index.html

Contract Tracing Prioritizing Case Investigations

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/contact-tracing/contact-tracing-plan/prioritization.html

Contact Tracing Resources

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/open-america/contact-tracing-resources.html

Contact Tracing Training

https://www.train.org/cdctrain/course/1091271/?deliveryName=USCDC_450-DM28912

Contact Tracing for COVID-19

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/contact-tracing/contact-tracing-plan/contact-tracing.html

Correctional and Detention Facilities

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/guidance-correctional-detention.pdf

COVID-19 Disease After Vaccination- CDC Guidance

https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/info-by-product/clinical-considerations.html

Covid-19 Vaccine Administration Errors and Deviations

https://t.emailupdates.cdc.gov/r/?id=h4200a414%2C13a7ec56%2C13a7ff29&ACSTrackingID=USCDC_2120-DM53231&ACSTrackingLabel=New%20Reference%20Tools%20Are%20Available%21&s=cOJr_9852Cd71fGtpQ_uH_DV2qfm_naeQNc5nov44zM

COVID-19 MMWR Report: Among American Indian and Alaska Native Persons: 23 States, January 31–July 3, 2020 https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/69/wr/pdfs/mm6934e1-H.pdf

Death Data and Resources

https://www.cdc.gov/nchs/nvss/covid-19.htm

Definitions and Risk Assessments, US DHHS CDC (Interim US Guidance for Risk Assessment and Public Health Management of Persons with Potential Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) Exposure in Travel-associated or Community Settings) https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/risk-assessment.html

Discontinuation of Transmission-Based Precautions and Disposition of Hospitalized Patients with COVID-19 Guidance https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/disposition-hospitalized-patients.html

Discontinue home isolation

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/if-you-are-sick/steps-when-sick.html

Disinfecting Your Facility

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/disinfecting-building-facility.html

Duration of Isolation & Precautions for Adults

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/duration-isolation.html

Easy COVID-19 Vaccine Reference-Tools The COVID-19 Vaccine Quick Reference Guide for Healthcare Professionals <a href="https://t.emailupdates.cdc.gov/r/?id=h4200a414%2C13a7ec56%2C13a7ff25&ACSTrackingID=USCDC_2120-DM53231&ACSTrackingLabel=New%20Reference%20Tools%20Are%20Available%21&s=ozm9k5dDNCOojwEYjzt0jPN-ZrmA59sX9QvAQLqoLZo

Elections

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/election-polling-locations/elections-toolkit.html

Elections/Tips for Voters

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/going-out/Voting-tips.html

Email sign up for updates

https://tools.cdc.gov/campaignproxyservice/subscriptions.aspx?topic_id=USCDC_2067

Ending Home Isolation

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/disposition-in-home-patients.html

Face Masks: Improve How Your Mask Protects You

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/effective-masks.html

Flu vs COVID

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/symptoms/flu-vs-covid19.htm

Flu Types, definitions, and naming conventions http://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/viruses/types.htm

Flu vaccine recommendations 2020-2021

https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/69/rr/rr6908a1.htm?s_cid=rr6908a1_w

Food and COVID-19

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/food-and-COVID-19.html

Frequently Asked Questions for Healthcare Providers

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/faq.html

Fully Vaccinated People Update: https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/fully-vaccinated-guidance.html

Hantavirus Training Video/Information for Medical Providers

https://www.cdc.gov/hantavirus/resources/training/4-corners-training.html

Healthcare Facility Tools

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/preparedness-checklists.html

Healthcare Infection Prevention and Control FAQ's for COVID-19

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/about/

Healthcare Personnel Should know about Caring for Patients with Confirmed or Possible COVID-19 Infection https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/caring-for-patients.html

Healthcare Professionals: Frequently Asked Questions and Answers https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/fag.html

Healthcare Professionals

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-nCoV/hcp/index.html

Healthcare Providers: COVID-19 and pregnant Women

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/pregnant-women-faq.html

Healthcare Supply of Personal Protective Equipment

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/healthcare-supply-ppe-index.html

HIV and COVID 19

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/need-extra-precautions/hiv.html

Identification of Counterfeit Masks - updated regularly https://www.cdc.gov/niosh/npptl/usernotices/counterfeitResp.html

Identify Strategies to Reduce Spread of COVID-19

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/contact-tracing/strategies-to-reduce-spread.html?deliveryName=USCDC_2067-DM28083

IHS Mapping Portal and FEMA-HHS guidance from HQ includes reporting

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/diy-cloth-face-

coverings.html?fbclid=IwAR3FvFKvjgOsISrvAR8FdJw-YG7xUMnKzYQpn4D4l0KY5UzUsVvG94Oz37A

Infection Control Assessment Tools

https://www.cdc.gov/hai/prevent/infection-control-assessment-tools.html

Infection Prevention and Control Recommendations for Patients with Suspected or Confirmed Coronavirus Disease 2019 in Healthcare Settings

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/inpatient-obstetric-healthcare-guidance.html

Infection Prevention and Control Recommendations for Patients with Suspected or Confirmed Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) in Healthcare Settings Interim

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/infection-

control/controlrecommendations.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fhcp%2Finfection-control.html

Interim Clinical Considerations COVID-19 Vaccine

https://t.emailupdates.cdc.gov/r/?id=h4200a414%2C13a7ec56%2C13a7ff27&ACSTrackingID=USCDC_2120-

DM53231&ACSTrackingLabel=New%20Reference%20Tools%20Are%20Available%21&s=t1uDPzUhRscyu9p9Sm8weaNTZaoQiqTFFwURexyy3qc

Investigating a COVID - 19 Case

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/contact-tracing/contact-tracing-plan/investigating-covid-19-case.html

IPC Recommendations for Pts with suspected or confirmed COVID-19 in Healthcare Interim https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/infection-control-recommendations.html

Johnson & Johnson/Janssen COVID-19 Vaccine and Thrombosis with Thrombocytopenia Syndrome (TTS): Update for Clinic <a href="https://emergency.cdc.gov/coca/calls/2021/callinfo_042721.asp?ACSTrackingID=USCDC_450-DM55822&ACSTrackingLabel=Janssen%2FJ%26J%20COVID-19%20Vaccine%20Updates&deliveryName=USCDC_450-DM55822

Keeping Patients on Dialysis Safe https://www.cdc.gov/dialysis/patient/

Laboratory professionals: learn how to identify hazards, assess risks, and select appropriate PPE Learning Connection https://www.cdc.gov/learning/index.html?deliveryName=USCDC_450-DM28912

Learning Connection

https://www.cdc.gov/learning/?deliveryName=USCDC_450-DM34466

Long-term Care Facilities (LTCFs) Key Strategies to Prepare for COVID-19 https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/long-term-care-strategies.html

Living in Shared Housing

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/shared-housing/index.html

Masks (World Mask week Aug 7-14)

https://www.cdcfoundation.org/blog/masks-are-essential-preventing-covid-19-join-movement-during-world-mask-week

Masks (how to select)

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/about-face-coverings.html

Masks to Control the Spread

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/more/masking-science-sars-cov2.html

Mental Health and Coping During COVID-19

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/about/coping.html

Interim Clinical Considerations for the Use of mRNA COVID 19 Vaccines

https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/info-by-product/clinical-considerations.html

Move More CDC Tips for staying active while teleworking full time

https://www.cdc.gov/physicalactivity/index.html

National Healthcare Safety Network (NHSN) COVID-19 Module

https://www.cdc.gov/nhsn/acute-care-hospital/covid19/index.html

National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health

https://www.cdc.gov/niosh/emres/2019_ncov.html

National Pandemic Strategy Page, US DHHS CDC

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/pandemic-resources/national-strategy/index.html

Neonatal Intensive Care Unit Patients: Staphylococcus aureus (2020)

https://www.cdc.gov/infectioncontrol/quidelines/NICU-saureus/index.html?ACSTrackingID=USCDC 425-

DM38032&ACSTrackingLabel=New%20Guidelines%20to%20Protect%20Infants%20from%20Staphylococcus%20aureus&deliveryName=USCDC 425-DM38032Companion

Newsletter updates

https://tools.cdc.gov/CampaignProxyService/subscriptions.aspx

Nursing Homes preparedness

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/long-term-care.html

Outpatient dialysis facility preparedness assessment tool

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/COVID-19-outpatient-dialysis.pdf

Pandemic Intervals Framework, US DHHS CDC

https://www.cdc.gov/flu/pandemic-resources/national-strategy/intervals-framework.html

Parks and green spaces accessible for Mental and Physical Health During COVID-19 https://www.cdc.gov/pcd/issues/2020/20 0204.htm

Patient Protective Equipment (PPE) Strategies

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/A FS HCP COVID19 PPE 11x17.pdf

Patients with suspected or confirmed COVID-19 Outpatient Hemodialysis Facilities https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/healthcare-facilities/dialysis.html

Pediatric Guidelines:

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/pediatric-hcp.html?referringSource=articleShare

People at Risk for Serious Illness from COVID-19

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/specific-groups/high-risk-complications.html

Personal Protection Equipment: Facemasks

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/ppe-strategy/face-masks.html

Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) in Clinical Laboratories Fundamentals

https://www.cdc.gov/labtraining/training-courses/basic-microbiology/fundamentals-personal-protective-equipment.html?deliveryName=USCDC_450-DM28912

Personal Protective Technology Laboratory (NPPTL) respirator resources NIOSH approved list

https://www.cdc.gov/niosh/npptl/topics/respirators/disp_part/default.html

Counterfeit Respirators

https://www.cdc.gov/niosh/npptl/usernotices/counterfeitResp.html

Additional Tips for Spotting Counterfeit Respirators https://www.cdc.gov/niosh/npptl/usernotices/AdditionalTips.html

Phone Advice Line Guidelines for Adults and Children

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/phone-guide/index.html

Planning tools to get your community ready for COVID 2019

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/public-health-communicators-get-your-community-ready.html

PPE Burn Rate Calculatorhttps://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/ppe-strategy/burn-calculator.html

Protect yourself Coronavirus Disease

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention.html

Public Health Recommendations for Community-Related Exposure

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/public-health-recommendations.html

Publications

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-

ncov/communication/publications.html?CDC AA refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019ncov%2Fpublications.html

Published guidance and webinars on filling out death certificates for deaths due to COVID-19 https://www.voutube.com/watch?v=oL3VMwieAms&delivervName=USCDC 1052%20DM27682

Quarantine information

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/social-distancing.html

Racial and ethnic COVID data

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/health-equity/race-

ethnicity.html?CDC AA refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fneed-extra-

precautions%2Fracial-ethnic-minorities.html

Reopening Guidance for Cleaning and Disinfecting Public Spaces, Workplaces, Businesses, Schools, and Homes

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/reopen-guidance.html

Reopening Guidance

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/reopen-guidance.html?deliveryName=USCDC_248-DM22547

Respirator Information

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/respirator-use-faq.html

Resource Guide COVID -19 Tribal

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/tribal/index.html

Return to work

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/returning-to-work.html

Return to work Criteria for Healthcare Providers<a href="https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/return-to-work.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fhealthcare-facilities%2Fhcp-return-work.htmlQuestions call Jeff Conner at 505.331.8768

Revised Infection Control

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/infection-control.html

Risk Assessment and Work Restrictions for Healthcare Personnel with Potential Exposure to COVID-19 Interim U.S. Guidance for https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/guidance-risk-assesment-hcp.html

Rural Communities

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/need-extra-precautions/other-at-risk-populations/rural-communities.html

Safely put on (don) and take off (doff) PPE recommended for healthcare settings:

illustrations and short videos https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/using-ppe.html?deliveryName=USCDC_450-DM28912

School Settings Guidance

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/index.html

School Decision Tool

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/decision-tool.html

Schools, Workplaces & Community Locations

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/

School Symptom Screening

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/symptom-screening.html

School student diagnosis flow chart

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/schools-childcare/student-becomes-sick-diagnosis-flowchart.html

Scientific Evidence for Conditions that Increase Risk of Severe Illness

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/need-extra-precautions/evidence-table.html

Self-monitor information

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/social-distancing.html

Sharps Disposal During the COVID-19 Mass Vaccination Campaign

https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/training-education/safe-proper-sharps-disposal.html?ACSTrackingID=USCDC_425-

DM53540&ACSTrackingLabel=Weekly%20Summary:%20COVID-

<u>19%20Healthcare%20Quality%20and%20Worker%20Safety%20Information%20%E2%80%93%20April%205%2c%202021&deliveryName=USCDC_425-DM53540</u>

Social Media Toolkit

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/communication/social-media-toolkit.html

Spread "How COVID Spreads"

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/how-covid-spreads.html

Strategies for Optimizing the Supply of N95 Respirators

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/respirators-strategy/index.html

Steps (Three) to take while waiting for your COVID-19 Test Result

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/php/318271-A_FS_KeyStepsWhenWaitingForCOVID-19Results_3.pdf

Stress and Coping

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/managing-stress-

anxiety.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fcoronavirus%2F2019-ncov%2Fprepare%2Fmanaging-stress-anxiety.html

Stigma Reduction

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/reducing-stigma.html

Symptoms of Coronavirus

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/symptoms-testing/symptoms.html

Testing Overview (Updated Aug 24)

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/testing-overview.html

Tool Kit

https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/health-systems-communication-toolkit.html

Training for Healthcare Professionals

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/training.html?ACSTrackingID=USCDC_450-

DM38729&ACSTrackingLabel=COVID-19%20Learning%20Update&deliveryName=USCDC_450-DM38729

Training Plan Guidance, Resources and Sample

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/contact-tracing/index.html

Travel in the US

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/travel-in-the-us.html

Traveling FAQ's

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/faqs.html

Tribal Communities

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/tribal/index.html

Use Effective EPA-registered disinfectants

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/community/organizations/cleaning-

disinfection.htmlhttps://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prepare/disinfecting-building-

facility.htmlhttps://www1.nyc.gov/assets/doh/downloads/pdf/imm/disinfection-guidance-for-businesses-covid19.pdfhttps://www.epa.gov/pesticide-registration/list-n-disinfectants-use-against-sars-cov-2

Using Personal Protective Equipment (PPE)

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/using-ppe.html?deliveryName=USCDC_450-DM28912

Vaccines

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/index.html

Vaccines Distributed

https://covid.cdc.gov/covid-data-tracker/#vaccinations

Vaccination COVID -19

https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/

Vaccines & Immunizations

https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/

Vaccination Program Interim Playbook for Jurisdiction Operations

https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/imz-managers/downloads/COVID-19-Vaccination-Program-Interim_Playbook.pdf

Vaccines What Do You Need Quiz?

https://www2a.cdc.gov/nip/adultimmsched/

Vams Help

vamshelp@cdc.gov

Wear A Mask, Wash Your Hands, Watch Your Distance (Three W's)

https://www.facebook.com/CDC/photos/a.184668026025/10158346048791026

Weekly Surveillance Summary ending Aug 8

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/covid-data/pdf/covidview-08-14-2020.pdf

What Healthcare Providers Should Know

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/hcp/caring-for-patients.html

When You Can Be Around Others

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/if-you-are-sick/end-home-isolation.html

Winter Holidays

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/holidays/winter.html

Section 2: Indian Health Service (IHS)

Indian Health Service: https://www.ihs.gov

COVID-19 Resources

https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/resources/

https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/vaccine/

https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/news/

Data updated daily by Area

https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/

Dear Tribal Leaders Letter

https://www.ihs.gov/sites/newsroom/themes/responsive2017/display_objects/documents/2020_Letters/DTLL_DUIOLL_04032020.pdf

Diabetes Resources

https://www.ihs.gov/diabetes/training/

https://www.ihs.gov/diabetes/audit/audittrain/

Employment with the Indian Health Service

https://www.ihs.gov/jobs/

Flyers to share:

https://www.ihs.gov/sites/coronavirus/themes/responsive2017/display_objects/documents/COVID-

19 Prevent the Spread at Home.pdf

https://www.ihs.gov/sites/coronavirus/themes/responsive2017/display_objects/documents/COVID-

19_Tips_for_Elders_Caregiver.pdf

https://www.ihs.gov/sites/coronavirus/themes/responsive2017/display_objects/documents/COVID-19_GeneralFactSheet.pdf

https://www.ihs.gov/sites/coronavirus/themes/responsive2017/display_objects/documents/COVID-19_Elder_Mental_Health.pdf

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/daily-life-coping/talking-with-children.html

https://www.ihs.gov/forproviders/clinicalresources/coronavirus-disease-2019-covid-19/

Frequently Asked Questions (Federal Response in Indian Country)

https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/faqs-federal-response-in-indian-country/

Funding Guidance for Tribes, Tribal Organizations, and Urban Indian Organizations

https://www.ihs.gov/sites/coronavirus/themes/responsive2017/display objects/documents/COVID-

19 Funding Guidance Tribes UrbanIndianOrganizations.pdf

Hand sanitizers at IHS HQ Facebook page

https://www.facebook.com/IndianHealthService/photos/a.449162098511644/3148970688530758/?type=3&theater

Hand sanitizers safety

https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/safety/

Headquarters Public Affairs Office

https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/

HOPE Committee

https://www.ihs.gov/opioids/hope/

Newsroom

https://www.ihs.gov/newsroom/announcements/2020-announcements/coronavirus-disease-2019/

IHS 2020 in Review video on YouTube from RADM Weahkee: https://www.facebook.com/IHSDirector/posts/1136750700090414
Bringing back retired workers to help respond to COVID-19: https://www.facebook.com/IndianHealthService/posts/3589763054451517

Over one year later: continuing to respond to COVID-19 in Indian Country

https://www.ihs.gov/newsroom/ihs-blog/april2021/over-one-year-later-continuing-to-respond-to-covid-19-in-indian-country/

Pharmacy and Therapeutics Committee. Emerging Treatments Update: Remdesivir

https://www.ihs.gov/sites/nptc/themes/responsive2017/display_objects/documents/guidance/NPTC-Remdesivir-Emerging-Treatments-Update.pdf

Remdesivir fact sheet

https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/resources/

I.H.S. AAO Lab Information:

Please contact Vanessa Vicenti if you have questions phone: 505.206.3142 or vanessa.vicenti@ihs.gov

Ellume COVID-19 Home Test Resources:

The test is suitable for ages 2+ years and will be available for non-prescription home use in the U.S. It enables individuals, with and without symptoms, to test for COVID-19 infection in 15 minutes, anywhere. Test results from the product will be automatically reported to relevant public health authorities, via the product's software application.

Ellume COVID-19 Home test: https://www.ellumehealth.com/products/consumer-products/covid-home-test

Ellume FDA EUA Letter: https://www.ellumehealth.com/uploads/EUA203011-Ellume-OTC-antigen-EUA-LOA_12152020-corrected.pdf

Ellume COVID-19 Home Test Fact Sheet for Healthcare Professionals: https://www.ellumehealth.com/uploads/Fact-Sheet-for-Healthcare-Professionals-D.pdf

Ellume COVID-19 Home Test Product Overview for Healthcare Professionals: https://www.ellumehealth.com/uploads/COVID19-Home-Test-Product-Overview-for-Healthcare-Professionals-D.pdf

Ellume COVID-19 Home Test Quick Start Guide: https://www.ellumehealth.com/uploads/COVID19-Home-Test-Quick-Start-Guide.pdf

Ellume COVID-19 Home Test FAQ's: https://www.ellumehealth.com/uploads/COVID19-Home-Test-FAQ PDF-Version Final.pdf

Ellume COVID-19 Home Test List of Compatible Devices: https://www.ellumehealth.com/uploads/COVID19-Home-Test-List-of-Compatible-Devices_Final-B.pdf

1/12/2021

The FDA recently released two (2) Letters to Health Care Providers regarding COVID testing and genetic variants of SARS-CoV-2, dated January 8, 2021 [links to full letters below]. Both alert clinical laboratory staff and health care providers of the potential impact of viral mutations, including an emerging variant from the United Kingdom known as the B.1.1.7 variant, on authorized SARS-CoV-2 molecular tests, and that false negative results can occur with any molecular test for the detection of SARS-CoV-2 if a mutation occurs in the part of the virus's genome assessed by that test.

- FDA Issues Alert Regarding SARS-CoV-2 Viral Mutation to Health Care Providers and Clinical Laboratory Staff
- Genetic Variants of SARS-CoV-2 May Lead to False Negative Results with Molecular Tests for Detection of SARS-CoV-2

TEST IMPACT:

At this time, the FDA identified three (3) molecular tests that received EUAs whose performance could be impacted by the genetic variant, these include:

- 1. <u>Accula SARS-CoV-2 Test</u> manufactured by Mesa Biotech, Inc.
- 2. TagPath COVID-19 Combo Kit manufactured by Thermo Fisher Scientific, Inc.
- 3. Linea%20COVID-19%20Assay%20Kit]Linea COVID-19 Assay Kit manufactured by Applied DNA Sciences, Inc.

The FDA is taking additional actions to ensure authorized tests remain accurate by working with test developers and conducting ongoing data analysis to evaluate all currently authorized molecular tests. The FDA believes the risk that these mutations will impact overall testing accuracy is low. The FDA encourages stakeholders to report any adverse events or suspected adverse events as well as performance issues experienced with testing.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

The FDA recommends clinical laboratory staff and health care providers who use molecular tests for the detection of SARS-CoV-2 to:

- ✓ Be aware that genetic variants of SARS-CoV-2 arise regularly and false negative test results can occur.
- ✓ Be aware that tests that use multiple genetic targets to determine a final result are less likely to be impacted by increased prevalence of genetic variants.
- ✓ Consider negative results in combination with clinical observations, patient history, and epidemiological information.
- ✓ Consider repeat testing with a different test (with different genetic targets) if COVID-19 is still suspected after receiving a negative test result.

The FDA will continue to keep health care providers and the public informed of any new information as it becomes available. As such, any new information obtained from our current testing vendors will be shared with all. Feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

12/30/20

National Supply Service Center has finalized the new procedure for requesting Abbott ID Now products for 2021, beginning the week of 1/4. The process of requesting Abbott will remain unchanged, please email Area 413s to trent.pembrook@ihs.gov by the Friday preceding the week requesting. These requests will then be submitted to Abbott where they will be filled and shipped directly to facilities. The NSSC warehouse will no longer receive a weekly allocation of Abbott products to re-package and ship. We ask that all facilities request the maximum number of kits they will use in a given week as the number of kits available to IHS will increase under the new contract.

If you have already submitted an Abbott 413 for the week of 1/4, please re-submit the request with increased numbers. 9/15/20:

Laboratory Package BDW-C and COVID-19 data submission recording is available on the RPMS Training Repository at https://ihs.cosocloud.com/rpms-tr/event/event_info.html

4/15 Guidance from HQ includes reporting to both the IHS Mapping Portal and FEMA-HHS.

9/2/20 Laboratories that are not currently reporting electronically to their state or local health department and want assistance in establishing electronic reporting can contact CDC's Emergency Operations Center, Laboratory Reporting Working Group at eocevent405@cdc.gov

Abbott ID information

12/2 https://marketing.globalpointofcare.abbott/acton/media/13666/patient-guide-to-covid-19-testing

8/12 Purchasing additional Abbott analyzers and/or printers, please contact Erick Holm either by, Phone: 602-639-0331, or email: erick.holm@abbott.com.

Requests of Abbott Test Kits resupply to: <u>ALB_AOAbbottResupplyRequests@ihs.gov</u>

Guidance suspected false positive or negative results obtained on the Abbott ID NOW analyzer:

FDA reporting CDRH-EUA-Reporting@fda.hhs.gov

Abbott technical support (ts.scr@abbott.com)

COVID-19 results in under 13 minutes

 $\underline{\text{https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2020/04/06/hhs-supports-state-territorial-and-tribal-public-health-labs-with-covid-19-rapid-point-of-care-test.html}$

Abbott's COVID testing

https://www.alere.com/en/home/product-details/id-now-covid-19.html

Product Code for Abbott ID NOW Instrument is NAT-000 (Global) and Abbott ID NOW COVID-19 Test kits is 190-000 (US)

Abbott ID NOW information

https://www.ihs.gov/labmedicine/covid-19/

I/T/U Guidance to Accessing Medical Supplies and PPE via National Stockpile

Area Emergency Points of Contact (EMPOCs)

https://www.ihs.gov/coronavirus/contacts/

Trans Am

https://www.ihs.gov/transam/abouttransam/

CDC Interim Guidelines for Collecting, Handling, and Testing Clinical Specimens from Persons for Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19)

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-nCoV/lab/guidelines-clinical-specimens.html

Nasal Collection Fact Sheet provided by the Office of the Assistant Secretary Health (OASH):

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/OASH-nasal-specimen-collection-fact-sheet.pdf

National Pharmacy and Therapeutics Committee

 $\underline{https://www.ihs.gov/sites/nptc/themes/responsive2017/display_objects/documents/covid/NPTC-Emerging-Treatment-Update-Bamlanivimab-EUA.pdf}$

Quest Diagnostic new single test code for SARS-CoV-2 (NAAT) testing:

https://testdirectory.questdiagnostics.com/test/test-detail/39448/sars-cov-2-rna-covid-19-ql-real-time-rt-pcr?q=39448&cc=MASTER

CMS guidance released for laboratory testing:

https://www.cms.gov/files/document/admin-info-20-06-clia.pdf

Pain and Opioid Use Disorder

https://www.ihs.gov/opioids/

PPE- IHS is Seeing Counterfeit PPE Being Bought at Various Locations:

ALL IHS PPE procurement requests are to be initially vetted through the National Service Supply Center (NSSC). The AAIHS POC for the NSSC is Brandon Cordray:

Email: brandon.cordray@ihs.gov

Phone: 505-382-4149.

https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/emergency-situations-medical-devices/emergency-use-authorizations#covid19ppe

If you have information on hoarding or price gouging of critical supplies, you can report it to the National Center for Disaster Fraud by calling the National Hotline:

(866) 720-5721 or by submitting the NCDF Web Complaint Form: https://www.justice.gov/disaster-fraud/ncdf-disaster-complaint-form

Role and Response of Community Health Representatives/Community Health Workers during COVID-19 Pandemic https://www.ihs.gov/office-of-quality/quality-portal/resources/

Suspected Abuse Hotline

https://www.ihs.gov/sexualabuseprevention/hotline/

Substance Use Warm Line

https://www.ihs.gov/sites/opioids/themes/responsive2017/display_objects/documents/torcccsuwflyer1119.pdf

I.H.S. Federal sites ABQ Area Public Affairs (Media) or State Representatives/Senators Inquiries:

If the media (radio stations, newspapers, etc.,) contact to discuss COVID-19 and I.H.S. Please contact Theresa Clay as soon as possible phone: 505.977.7115 or email: theresa.clay@ihs.gov

I Am IHS video: https://youtu.be/iID39llfHvM
Recruitment video: https://youtu.be/vJohQ0T1Tq4

Quality Portal

https://www.ihs.gov/office-of-quality/quality-portal-login/

Section 3: Health and Human Services (HHS)

Health and Human Services

https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/coronavirus/index.html

Additional Allocations of CARES Act Provider Relief Fund

https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2020/04/22/hhs-announces-additional-allocations-of-cares-act-provider-relief-fund.html

Alert HHS Website:

https://intranet.hhs.gov/alert-hhs

Select the "Sign Up for Alerts" to update your profile information

Alert HHS Mobile App

Blackberry

HHS ORG CODE: AlertHHS

Assistant Secretary of Preparedness and Response (ASPR) HHS

2019-2020 Response Guidance Update - 09 September 2020 (located in SharePoint)

For more information and resources, please see CDC, USA.gov, coronavirus.gov, and ASPR TRACIE https://asprtracie.hhs.gov/COVID-19

CARES Act Provider Relief Fund

https://www.hhs.gov/coronavirus/cares-act-provider-relief-fund/index.html

COVID-19 Information Portal for all HHS Employees - website address update 8/18/20

https://hhsasa.servicenowservices.com/covid

Distributing COVID 19 Vaccine

https://www.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/strategy-for-distributing-covid-19-vaccine.pdf

Intranet Homepage

https://intranet.hhs.gov

Laboratory Data Reporting: CARES Act Section 18115

 $\underline{https://www.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/covid-19-laboratory-data-reporting-guidance.pdf? deliveryName=DM35055}$

Public Health Emergency

https://www.phe.gov/emergency/events/COVID19/investigation-MCM/cas_imd/Pages/default.aspx

Relief Fund Payment Terms and Conditions

https://www.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/terms-and-conditions-indian-health-service-relief-fund.pdf

TRACIE HealthCare Emergency Preparedness Information Gateway (Healthcare Planning Resources) https://asprtracie.hhs.gov/COVID-19

Technical Resources

https://asprtracie.hhs.gov/technical-resources/44/coronaviruses-sars-mers-and-covid-19/27

National Women's Health Week (NWHW) is a weeklong health observance led by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services' Office on Women's Health (OWH).

This year IHS has three representatives who have been selected to serve as ambassadors for women's health week, Drs. Beverly Cotton, Julianna Reece and Dena Wilson

https://www.womenshealth.gov/nwhw/ambassadors/

Section 4: New Mexico (NM) Department of Health (DOH)

NM Department of Health Resources

www.nmhealth.org

NM Crisis and Access Line

Mental Health Monday Path to Wellness Messages

https://nmcrisisline.com/resources/training/

NM True

https://www.newmexico.org/

Provider Checklist

https://cvprovider.nmhealth.org/checklist.html

New Mexico Department of Health COVID-19 Vaccine Registration Portal (New Mexicans 75+ No Longer Need Event Codes to Schedule COVID-19 Vaccine Appointments)

https://cvvaccine.nmhealth.org

COVID-19 Updates

https://cv.nmhealth.org/

Updated COVID-19 County Map- More Counties Advance to Turquoise and Green

https://cvprovider.nmhealth.org/public-dashboard.html

COVID-19 Vaccine Dashboard

https://cvvaccine.nmhealth.org/public-dashboard.html

COVID – 19 in NM New Mexicans to track our state's progress

https://www.lcsun-news.com/story/news/2021/01/14/live-gov-lujan-grisham-leads-updates-covid-19-new-mexico-jan-14/4159465001/

COVID-19 Vaccinations for Educators. The NM Public Education Dept has given communities the go-ahead to offer in-person learning beginning April 5th, as well as curricular and extracurricular activities including sports, band, choir, and drama. PED's website https://nmfirst.us7.list-

<u>manage.com/track/click?u=02a59da73e6bb984125dd706b&id=b21a5886d0&e=0bc225ee05</u> provides additional information, guidelines, a re-entry toolkit and frequently asked questions.

You Tube Channel

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLYOwoMAmeJV41uV6dluvwF0WsKjP9mJ44

All Together New Mexico reopening plan

https://indd.adobe.com/view/f8c729a4-3094-4157-af47-b13eddea33f2

COVID-19 testing now open to all workers in NM

https://cv.nmhealth.org/2020/05/12/department-of-health-announces-covid-19-testing-now-open-to-all-workers-in-new-mexico/

COVID-19 Update (Oct 22)

https://cv.nmhealth.org/2020/10/22/new-mexico-covid-19-update-669-new-cases-totaling-39377

Crisis and Access Line

Call anytime: 1.855.662.7474 Emergency call 911

NM Connect App

Peer to Peer line 1.855.466.7100 (3:30PM – 11:30PM/text 6PM – 11PM)

Healthcare Worker and First Responder 1.855.507.5509 Resource for free and confidential counseling options

https://www.nmcrisisline.com/

Data Dashboard

http://cv.nmhealth.org/dashboard

Data Modeling Microsite

https://cvmodeling.nmhealth.org/

Do I need a COVID-19 Test?

https://www.doineedacovid19test.com/Albuquerque_NM_2735.html

Epidemiology Reports

https://cv.nmhealth.org/epidemiology-reports/

Guidance on Food Preparation and Delivery

https://cv.nmhealth.org/2020/04/10/guidance-on-best-practices-for-food-prep-and-delivery/

Health Alert Network (HAN)

https://cv.nmhealth.org/public-health-orders-and-executive-orders/

NEW MEXICO HEALTH ALERT NETWORK (HAN) ALERT November 18, 2020

The purpose of this Health Alert is to ask all Medical Organizations who intend to administer COVID-19 vaccine to New Mexicans to complete CDC required provider agreements, available electronically, to be submitted to the NMDOH Immunization program. Without the completion of these forms, providers will not be able to distribute COVID-19 vaccine, even if they already administer other vaccines. Because this is a statewide campaign with the aim of offering a safe and effective COVID-19 vaccine to all New Mexicans, all providers with the capacity to store, manage and give vaccines are strongly encouraged to become a COVID-19 vaccine provider. We can't do it without you! For more information: https://www.nmhealth.org/about/erd/ideb/ids/

https://member.everbridge.net/453003085613008/ov

New Mexico Department of Health Info about Changes and Openings https://cv.nmhealth.org/2020/05/15/stay-at-home-order-extended/

Newsroom

https://cv.nmhealth.org/newsroom/

Nursing Home Visitation Guidelines Updated

cv.nmhealth.org

Policies for Prevention & Control from COVID-19 in NM (August 28, 2020)

https://cv.nmhealth.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/EPI-COVID19-Containment-Policies.8.28.20.pdf

Red to Green Framework

https://cv.nmhealth.org/public-health-orders-and-executive-orders/red-to-green/

Register NMDOH COVID-19 testing

https://cvtestreg.nmhealth.org/

Screening and Testing Sites

https://cvprovider.nmhealth.org/directory.html

Staff Directory

https://www.nmhealth.org/contact/staff/

Travel Restrictions

https://cv.nmhealth.org/travel-recommendations/

Workers affected by COVID-19

https://www.dws.state.nm.us/COVID-19-Info

Check your COVID-19 test results here: https://cvresults.nmhealth.org/

New Mexico COVID-19 Hotline: 1-855-600-3453

New Mexico Non-Health COVID-19 Call-line: 1-833-551-0518 New Mexico COVID-19 Senior Food Helpline: 1-800-432-2080

New Mexico Department of Health (NMDOH) updates healthcare providers on testing criteria for COVID-19 March 6, 2020 https://cv.nmhealth.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/HAN nCoV Mar06 2020 update-1.pdf

https://nmhealth.org/news/awareness/2020/3/?view=874

Tribal locations with positive cases state offering support (New Mexico)

Please contact:

Aiko Allen, NM DOH Tribal Liaison Phone (505) 827-2627 or Cell (505) 470-8537 or Email: Aiko.Allen@state.nm.us

NM State Tribal Liaison: Gilbert Lewis 505.476.9635 NM Department of Health Scientific Laboratory Division (Michael W. Edwards, Ph.D., Director)

For collection kits, contact the DOH DOC at 505-231-5502 or Coordinator.DOC@state.nm.us. They will work with you on how many kits you need. They will direct us to get you the needed kits.

To coordinate transport to SLD, please speak with our Specimen Receiving Supervisor, Christina Peterson at 505-383-9066.

For testing questions, contact our Biology Bureau Chief, Adam Aragon at 505-383-9122.

If negative reports need to be received immediately, we can coordinate faxing results if requested.

All testing is done at no cost to the patient or submitter.

Our objective is to help every citizen that needs tested for COVID-19 to have access to testing and receive the highest quality results in the quickest manner possible. Right now it's all about saving lives.

COVID-19 Guidance for Centennial Care 2.0 MCO's letter from Human Services Michelle Lujan Grisham, Governor (Letter of Direction #30) (ABQ BH J.N.)

Opioid Hub

https://newmexico.networkofcare.org/mh/content.aspx?cid=4229

New Mexico Work Force Connection: Unemployment Benefits

https://www.jobs.state.nm.us/vosnet/Default.aspx or Phone: 1.877.664.6984

Cares Act for those who file 1099 tax form will be helping with pandemic unemployment assistance (PUA) for those who are self-employed. Have to apply for unemployment and get denied in order to get PUA. Such as jewelry makers, rug weavers, etc.,

Battelle Critical Care Decontamination System

Trudy Cordova, Office: 505.476.1106 Cell: 505.412.1106

Battelle Critical Decontamination System at Santa Ana Start Center

https://cv.nmhealth.org/2020/04/29/state-ppe-decontamination-machine-nears-readiness/

Battelle Critical Decontamination System FAQ's

https://www.battelle.org/inb/battelle-ccds-for-covid19-satellite-locations

Battelle Critical Decontamination System Enrollment:

https://www.battelle.org/inquiry/offerings-and-services/covid-response

Health and Human Services Department Behavioral Health Collaborative

https://www.hsd.state.nm.us/behavioral-health-collaborative.aspx

New Mexico Indian Affairs Department (IAD) https://www.iad.state.nm.us/

New Mexico IAD Food distribution contact: Geneva Becenti Geneva.becenti2@state.nm.us

New Mexico Indian Affairs Department COVID-19 Response Document https://www.iad.state.nm.us/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/IAD-Tribal-Response-Plan-COVID-19-and-letter.pdf

New Mexico Connect App tool: https://vimeo.com/403526554/303b8436ac Quickly responds to the needs of the community and make information available

Section 5: New Mexico Testing Sites/Locations

NM Testing site locations

https://nmdot.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=0e8601efa9ea4a5789be6d4b097a0959

Info for COVID testing in ABQ, NM

New Mexico Department of Health: Midtown Public Health Office

- Public Health Office, Albuquerque https://www.nmhealth.org/location/public/
 For Appointment call: 505-841-4106; 505-841-4681 OR 505-841-4100
 Address: 2400 Wellesley Dr. NE
 Appointment needed
- Monday Saturday (8:30 AM until filled)
- All have full PPE who are testing communities
- Drive-through testing

Starting, June 22 the Midtown Public Health Office will move to a location at EXPO NM (fairgrounds). A drive through concept Please Note: A person with symptoms, should contact personal physician although can also be seen at NMDOH Midtown Public Health Office

New Mexicans can order free, at-home COVID-19 self-administered saliva test at: https://learn.vaulthealth.com/nm/

First Nations Community HealthSource 5608 Zuni SE, ABQ NM Westside Parking Lot Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays starting January 28th:

Tuesdays and Thursdays from 4:00-5:00PM;

Saturdays from 9:00-10:00 AM

Register for appointment at:

https://cvtestreg.nmhealth.org

Lovelace

https://lovelace.com/covid-testing

Mon, Wed, Friday – 7AM -12PM.

Presbyterian

https://www.phs.org/covid19/Pages/fags.aspx

University of New Mexico Hospital (UNMH) testing: Adults can be tested in a drive-thru respiratory clinic right at UNMH, in the new part of the hospital. Children are tested in the hospital at the pediatric ER.

New Mexico Department of Health Coronavirus Hotline 1-855-600-3453

In order to ensure the best possible care, the hospital systems urge individuals with symptoms and patients scheduled for surgery whose provider has advised them to get tested before the procedure to obtain a test through a private health care provider. Options in Albuquerque include:

In Albuquerque, NMDOH is offering COVID-19 testing at Expo NM Monday-through-Saturday mornings. Individuals who would like to be tested at this location are asked to pre-register at https://cvtestreg.nmhealth.org/Default.aspx.

Outside of Albuquerque, there are other private testing providers and NMDOH Public Health Offices are open statewide for COVID-19 testing, with some testing events held on weekends. Making an appointment is recommended but not required, and testing is open to anyone concerned about their health. All testing locations can be found on the NMDOH website at https://cvprovider.nmhealth.org/directory.html.

The Department of Health and New Mexico hospital systems urge all New Mexicans to continue to assist the state in the fight against COVID-19 by wearing a mask, practicing social distancing, and maintaining good hygiene.

Section 6: Other Agencies offering COVID information (Alphabetical Order)

Air Quality Engineering (AQE)

https://www.air-quality-eng.com/products/xj-2-hepa-air-cleaner/

American College of Emergency Physicians (ACEP)

https://www.acep.org/

ACEP COVID-19 Resources

https://www.acep.org/corona/covid-19-Main/

American Dental Association (ADA)

https://www.ada.org/

Interim guidance toolkit for dentists returning to work

https://www.ada.org/en/publications/ada-news/2020-archive/april/ada-task-force-assembles-interim-guidance-toolkit-for-dentists-returning-to-work

American Heart Association (AHA)

5/4 New this Week from Am. Heart Association:

Know Diabetes By Heart: COVID-19 implications in management of patients with T2D and CVD

CPR training through the COVID-19 pandemic | Transcript: CPR Training through the pandemic (PDF)

Insights from King County/Seattle EMS Coronavirus Response | Transcript: King Co. Insights Part I (PDF)

Update from King County/Seattle EMS on Response to COVID-19 Pandemic | Transcript: King Co. Insights Part II (PDF)

Stroke Community

Temporary Emergency Guidance to U.S. Stroke Centers During the COVID-19 Pandemic

Podcast: Temporary Emergency Guidance to Stroke Centers

Professional Support

AHA COVID-19 Discussion Forum For Professionals

Register here and join now!

See our Video: <u>Get Started Guide</u> Science News & AHA Journals

Interim guidance for basic and advanced life support with COVID-19

Protecting Medical Trainees on the COVID-19 Frontlines

AHA Journal COVID-19 content

Circulation Video Series: COVID Updates From the Front Lines

Role of the AHA during COVID-19

HFSA/ACC/AHA statement addresses concerns re: using RAAS antagonists in COVID-19

From CEO Nancy Brown: Compassion amid crisis: AHA presidents awed by COVID-19 response

News release: Patients with COVID-19 taking ACE-I and ARBS should continue treatment

News release: AHA, other health care groups issue urgent call for action on medical equipment shortages

American Indian Health Commission for Washington State Tribal Behavioral Integration Toolbox

https://www.communitycommons.org/entities/cb344fa2-4ffb-499d-9ef1-

36e8df090ae4?utm_source=Community+Commons+News&utm_campaign=8a32c79853-

EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2020_09_09_COPY_01&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_f2849a0057-8a32c79853-272851721

American Academy of Pediatrics

Children and COVID-19: State Level Data Report

https://services.aap.org/en/pages/2019-novel-coronavirus-covid-19-infections/children-and-covid-19-state-level-data-report/

American Society of Addition Medicine

https://pcssnow.org/resources/covid-19-resources/

Albuquerque Indian Health Board

http://aaihb.org/covid-19-resources-.aspx

Albuquerque Area Southwest Tribal Epi Center (AASTEC)

https://www.aastec.net/services-programs/public-health-alerts/#coronavirus

Educational Materials

http://db.aastec.net/covid-19/edumat.html

Testing for COVID

http://db.aastec.net/covid-19/pdfs/Testing-for-COVID-19-Fact-Sheet-AASTEC-NEW-5-13.pdf

American College of Emergency Physicians. COVID-19 Resource page

https://www.acep.org/by-medical-focus/infectious-diseases/coronavirus/

American College Health Association

https://acha.org/acha/resources/topics/2019_novel_coronavirus_2019-ncov.aspx

Association of American Indian Physicians

https://www.aaip.org

For Our Ancestors. For Our Families. For Our Future serves as a reminder and call to action for community members to continue to leverage their collective strength and resiliency during this crisis

PSA (https://vimeo.com/437155107).

Facebook page (<u>https://www.facebook.com/AICommission/</u>), Instagram page (<u>https://www.instagram.com/naicommission/</u>), and website at <u>https://lanaic.lacounty.gov/</u>.

social media kit with images, captions, tags, and hashtags

https://www.aaip.org/media/news/m.blog/76/now-live-psa-on-covid-19-in-native-american-communities

American Public Health Association (APHA)

https://apha.org/

APHA COVID-19 Resources

https://www.apha.org/topics-and-issues/communicable-disease/coronavirus/guidance

COVID-19 Conversations recording of webinar session 5/27/20

https://www.covid19conversations.org/

Penn Wharton University of Pennsylvania Budget Model

https://budgetmodel.wharton.upenn.edu/

Apple/CDC COVID Screening Tool

https://www.apple.com/covid19/

Behavioral Health (BH)

Human Services Department

Psychological First Aid for Schools Field Operations Guide (ABQ BH J.N.) to be found in IHS SharePoint file

Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS)

https://www.cms.gov/

CMS Newsroom

https://www.cms.gov/newsroom

Current Emergencies

https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency-Information/Emergency/EPRO/Current-Emergencies/Current-Emergencies-page

Guidance for Surveyors, Providers and Suppliers for Natural Disaster Preparedness

https://www.cms.gov/Medicare/Provider-Enrollment-and-Certification/SurveyCertEmergPrep/Influenza-Viruses

Resources

https://www.cms.gov/outreach-education/partner-resources/coronavirus-covid-19-partner-resources

Waivers & flexibilities

https://www.cms.gov/About-CMS/Agency-Information/Emergency/EPRO/Resources/Waivers-and-flexibilities

Chief Human Capital Officers Council

Primary Guidance to Agencies during COVID-19 OPM

https://www.chcoc.gov/content/preliminary-guidance-agencies-during-coronavirus-disease-2019-covid-19

Children's book aimed at helping parents explain the current state of the world to their kids (Free pdf file)

https://medium.com/@adamwallace0517/the-day-my-kids-stayed-home-explaining-covid-19-and-the-corona-virus-to-kids-da633ab2d7e1

Colorado State Resources

https://www.colorado.gov/pacific/cdphe/2019-novel-coronavirus

Emory University School of Medicine

Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) strategies

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/downloads/A_FS_HCP_COVID19_PPE_11x17.pdf

Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)

https://www.epa.gov/pesticide-registration/list-n-disinfectants-use-against-sars-cov-2

Six steps for safe and Effective Disinfectant Use

https://www.epa.gov/sites/production/files/2020-04/documents/disinfectants-onepager.pdf

ESRI COVID-19 GIS

https://coronavirus-

<u>disasterresponse.hub.arcgis.com/?adumkts=marketing&aduse=public_safety&aduc=landing_page&adum=organic_visits&utm_Source=landing_page&aduca=cra_disaster_response_program&adut=cv-from-DRP-</u>

page&adulb=multiple&adusn=multiple&aduat=arcgis online portal&adupt=community&sf id=701f2000000n6XKAAY

Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA)

https://www.fema.gov/

https://www.fema.gov/coronavirus/

https://www.fema.gov/coronavirus/how-to-help

FEMA Regional Tribal Liaisons

NM/TX: Norma Reyes email: Norma.reyes@fema.dhs.gov or phone: 940.898.5233 (Denton, TX) CO: Carol Garcia email: carol.garcia@fema.dhs.gov or phone: 303.202.8959 (Denver, Co)

Physically working in New Mexico:

Deputy Coordinating Officer- FEMA LEAD FOR NM- Sandy Eslinger 202-834-4472 sandra.eslinger@fema.dhs.gov

Operations Section Chief - FEMA- Nick Bosch 505-204-9827 nicholas.bosch@fema.dhs.gov

Logistics Section Chief- FEMA- Lisa Hecker 940-536-8315 lisa.hecker@fema.dhs.gov

FEAM PA- Veronica Chavez 940-230-0736 veronica.chavez@fema.dhs.gov

FEMA PA/IA Tesse Kofahl 202-717-7791 tesse.kofahl@fema.dhs.gov

Tribal Liaison - STATE- Gilbert Louis AFR 505-225-4689 Dhsem.triballiason@state.nm.us

FEMA Rumor-control

https://www.fema.gov/coronavirus/rumor-control

Food and Drug Administration

https://www.fda.gov/emergency-preparedness-and-response/mcm-issues/coronavirus-disease-2019-covid-19

At a Glance Summary

https://www.fda.gov/media/137005/download

Antibody (Serology) Testing for COVID-19: Information for Patients and Consumers

https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/coronavirus-covid-19-and-medical-devices/antibody-serology-testing-covid-19-information-patients-and-consumers

Convalescent plasma (FDA letter of Auth for EUA)

https://www.fda.gov/media/141477/download

Pharmaceutical Manufacturers When an Employee is Infected with COVID-19:

https://www.fda.gov/regulatory-information/search-fda-guidance-documents/good-manufacturing-practice-considerations-responding-covid-19-infection-employees-drug-and

Emergency Use Authorizations

https://www.fda.gov/emergency-preparedness-and-response/mcm-legal-regulatory-and-policy-framework/emergency-use-authorization

Emergency Use Authorizations for Medical Devices

https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/emergency-situations-medical-devices/emergency-use-authorizations#coronavirus2019

Face Masks and Surgical Masks for COVID-19 Landing Page - updated regularly

https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/personal-protective-equipment-infection-control/face-masks-and-surgical-masks-covid-19-manufacturing-purchasing-importing-and-donating-masks-during

Fact Sheet for Health Care Providers. Emergency Use Authorization of Remdesivir https://www.fda.gov/media/137566/download

FAQ for Diagnostic Testing for POC testing

https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/emergency-situations-medical-devices/faqs-testing-sars-cov-2

FDA authorized tests include: ABBOTT ID NOW, Cepheid Xpress, and Accula SARS-Cov-2 Test.

Form FDA 3500

https://www.fda.gov/media/76299/download

Hand Sanitizers/Methanol

https://www.fda.gov/drugs/drug-safety-and-availability/fda-updates-hand-sanitizers-methanol

Hand sanitizers consumers should not use

https://www.fda.gov/drugs/drug-safety-and-availability/fda-updates-hand-sanitizers-consumers-should-not-use#products

MedWatch: The FDA Safety Information and Adverse Event Reporting Program https://www.fda.gov/safety/medwatch-fda-safety-information-and-adverse-event-reporting-program

Serology Test Performance

https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/emergency-situations-medical-devices/eua-authorized-serology-test-performance

Federal Trade Commission

Tips on how to spot, avoid and report coronavirus scams

https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/features/coronavirus-scams-what-ftc-doing

Fitzhugh Mullan Institute for Health Workforce Equity The George Washington University

Contact Tracing Workforce Estimator

https://www.gwhwi.org/estimator-613404.html

George Washington University

Contact tracing Workforce Estimator

https://www.gwhwi.org/estimator-613404.html

Health Industry Distributors Association

https://www.hida.org/distribution/advocacy/industry-issues/Coronavirus-resource-center.aspx

Health Resources & Services Administration (HRSA)

Federal Office of Rural Health Policy

www.HRSA.gov

Telehealth Programs

https://www.hrsa.gov/rural-health/telehealth

Honoring Native Life

https://www.facebook.com/HonoringNativeLife/

Infectious Disease Society of America (IDSA)

Guidelines on the Treatment and Management of Patients with COVID-19. Accessed June 30, 2020.

https://www.idsociety.org/practice-guideline/covid-19-guideline-treatment-and-management/

International

World Health Organization (WHO)

https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019

Pulse Oximetry Training Manual

https://www.who.int/patientsafety/safesurgery/pulse_oximetry/who_ps_pulse_oxymetry_training_manual_en.pdf

Covid-19 Technical Guidance:

https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/technical-guidance

Coronavirus Situation Reports:

https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/situation-reports

Pandemic Phases, World Health Organization (2009 H1N1)

https://www.who.int/csr/disease/swineflu/phase/en/

EU European Centre for Disease Prevention and Control. COVID-19 site

https://www.ecdc.europa.eu/en/novel-coronavirus-china

UK Government COVID-19 Publications

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/wuhan-novel-coronavirus-infection-prevention-and-control

Canada Government COVID-19 Info Page

https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection/canadas-reponse.html

Mexico Government Dept. of Health COVID-19 Page

https://www.gob.mx/salud/documentos/nuevo-coronavirus-2019-ncov-comunicado-tecnico-diario?idiom=es

International Air Transport Association

Air Transport and Communicable Diseases Page

https://www.iata.org/en/programs/safety/health/diseases

JAMA Network

Association Between Administration of Systemic Corticosteroids and Mortality Among Critically III Patients with COVID-19 A Meta-analysis

https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jama/fullarticle/2770279

Johns Hopkins Center for American Indian Health COVID-19

https://mailchi.mp/0cda589fb274/reaching-youth-at-risk-for-diabetes-in-california-improving-indoor-air-quality-in-arizona-7066281?e=0594449d5c

New materials available (11/11/20) include:

Face Masks and COVID-19: What Community Members Need to Know https://caih.jhu.edu/assets/documents/COVID-19_mask_guidance_final_9.11.pdf What is Contact Tracing and How Does It Stop the Spread of COVID-19? https://caih.jhu.edu/assets/documents/COVID-19_Contact_Tracing.pdf

COVID-19 Testing: What Are the Options?

https://caih.jhu.edu/assets/documents/COVID-19_testing_strategy_10.30.pdf

Radio PSA Transcripts for COVID-19 Face Mask Guidance (read by Elder / Youth, 30 and 60 second each) https://caih.jhu.edu/assets/documents/COVID-19_mask_transcript.pdf

National Immunization Awareness Month social media toolkit

https://ihu.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bab2a934cf6a9fa5d018f9ae1&id=6050c63d5b&e=bda8d00679

Influenza Social Media Toolkit

https://jhu.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bab2a934cf6a9fa5d018f9ae1&id=259a52f597&e=bda8d00679

Healthy Lung Month — Tobacco Cessation Social Media Toolkit

https://jhu.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bab2a934cf6a9fa5d018f9ae1&id=259a52f597&e=bda8d00679

Mask Social Media Toolkit

https://jhu.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bab2a934cf6a9fa5d018f9ae1&id=038285dfa9&e=bda8d00679

Abbott ID NOW analyzers fact sheets http://caih.jhu.edu/news/covid19

A children's storybook – Our smallest warriors, our strongest medicine: Overcoming COVID-19 http://caih.jhu.edu/programs/strongmedicine

Family Spirit Guidance for Virtual Home Visits

https://www.jhsph.edu/research/affiliated-programs/family-spirit/Guidance%20for%20Virtual%20Home%20Visits.pdf

Health communications COVID-19 materials

http://caih.jhu.edu/news/covid19

Resource Center

https://coronavirus.jhu.edu/map.html

Tip sheets and Resources

http://caih.jhu.edu/

World Map from Johns Hopkins

https://gisanddata.maps.arcgis.com/apps/opsdashboard/index.html#/bda7594740fd40299423467b48e9ecf6

Journal of Pediatrics study on COVID-19 transmission in young adults

https://www.jpeds.com/article/S0022-3476(20)31023-4/fulltext

Massachusetts General Hospital. Coronavirus Toolkit

https://www.massgeneral.org/disaster-medicine/tools/

Move to End Violence

https://movetoendviolence.org/resources/21-day-challenge-self-care-for-sustainability-

impact/#:~:text=Move%20to%20End%20Violence%20created,up%20for%20a%20future%20challenge

National Academies of Science Engineering Medicine

Webinar on keeping Nursing home residents and staff safe

https://www.nationalacademies.org/event/04-22-2020/keeping-nursing-home-residents-and-staff-safe-in-the-era-of-covid-19-a-webinar

National Association of Chronic Disease Directors

https://www.chronicdisease.org/

State Chronic Disease Programs are vital to the COVID-19 response

https://mcusercontent.com/f5eb710db3/files/5afc0b37-6559-43e1-8664-ec5ae0e13a6d/FS_CDpolicymakers2020FINALv3.pdf

National Association of Chronic Disease Directors New Website - Your Health Beyond COVID" Website with Bilingual Resources to Help Manage Chronic Disease During the Pandemic.

New Prevention Website: https://yourhealthbeyondcovid.org/

National Council of Urban Indian Health (NCUIH)

Coronavirus Resources official correspondence, press releases, related legislation, fact sheets, news, and events.

https://www.ncuih.org/coronavirus

National Council on Aging (NCOA)

https://www.ncoa.org/news/center-for-healthy-aging-news/track-health-promotion-program-guidance-during-covid-19

NCOA has developed a training on delivering evidence based community programming during COVID times https://www.ncoa.org/resources/webinar-offering-evidence-based-programs-during-the-covid-19-pandemic/

NCOA resource page for older adults during COVID times

https://www.ncoa.org/covid-19-resources-for-older-adults/

Clock Yourself is an app for balance and agility training

https://clockyourself.com.au

National Ebola Training and Education Center

COVID-19 Resources https://netec.org/

National Foundation for Infectious Diseases

COVID-19 on Practical Strategies for Protecting High-Risk Adults at Home and in the Community Recorded at www.nfid.org/webinars

National Funeral Directors Association (NFDA)

https://www.nfda.org/covid-19

National Indian Health Board's COVID-19 Tribal Resource Center

https://www.nihb.org/covid-19/

Community Health Tools

https://www.nihb.org/covid-19/community-health-tools/

Provider Relief Fund Tribal Consultation

https://www.nihb.org/covid-19/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/NIHB-HRSA-Tribal-Consultation-Request.pdf

National Institutes of Health (NIH)

National Institutes of Health (NIH)

https://www.nih.gov/health-information/coronavirus

Convalescent Plasma EUA

https://www.covid19treatmentguidelines.nih.gov/statement-on-convalescent-plasma-eua/? ga=2.34534689.1450028743.1599053414-499050855.1599053414

Treatment guidelines for COVID-19

https://covid19treatmentguidelines.nih.gov/introduction/

National Library of Medicine (NLM)

https://www.nlm.nih.gov/index.html#Novel_Coronavirus

Native American Boarding School Healing Coalition (NRIONAL)

https://boardingschoolhealing.org/

Native American Patient Care Resources

https://rise.articulate.com/share/yRtG1KTo14vBAtCkhJvZQtAxpW5rEWIM#/

Native Wellness

https://www.nativewellness.com

Navajo Nation

https://www.ndoh.navajo-nsn.gov/COVID-19

Navajo Nation Dashboard on Vaccine

https://www.ndoh.navajo-nsn.gov/COVID-19/COVID-19-Vaccine

Navajo Epidemiology Center

Infectious Disease

Navajo Healthy Homes, Healthy People Project:

https://www.nec.navajo-nsn.gov/Projects/Infectious-Disease

Navajo Storytelling/Language

Shima Storytelling

https://www.facebook.com/Shimá-Storytelling-104551047745023

Navajo Nation Division of Social Services COVID-19 Burial Assistance

COVID-19 To assist during this very difficult time, the Navajo Division of Social Services

(DSS) has established the Navajo Nation COVID-19 Burial Assistance to help Navajo families with

the burden of the financial expense.

Navajo Family Assistance Services (866) 347-2403

Navajo Division of Social Services, P.O. Box 4590, Window Rock, Arizona 86515

Telephone: (928) 871-6851 or Fax: (928) 871-7372

CDC information videos Fort Defiance Indian Hospital Board translated in Navajo (some words may differ from region to region). https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Of2cQQoUbAs

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=KSVT_-u6scU

More information:

Contact the Fort Defiance Indian Hospital Board (928) 729-8000 or contact@fdihb.org.

Network for Public Health Law

Coronavirus Primer, Authorities, etc...

https://www.networkforphl.org/resources/emergency-legal-preparedness-wuhan-coronavirus/

New England Journal of Medicine

Droplets blocked by wearing a face mask video

https://www.nejm.org/doi/full/10.1056/NEJMc2007800

Remdesivir for the Treatment of COVID-19 – Preliminary Report. NEJM 2020, May 22. DOI: 10.1056/NEJMoa2007764 https://www.nejm.org/doi/full/10.1056/NEJMoa2007764

New Mexico Building Healthy Military Communities https://www.facebook.com/NMBHMC

Northwest Native American Center of Excellence https://www.facebook.com/nativehealthohsu/videos/

Operation Bandana New Mexico

A volunteer organization making cloth masks

Robin Carrillo Ortiz Phone:505-321-8772

Email: carrillo.robin@yahoo.com

Facebook page: Operation Bandana New Mexico https://www.facebook.com/operationbandananewmexico

Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA)

https://www.osha.gov/

OSHA FAQ on face masks

https://www.osha.gov/SLTC/covid-19/covid-19-faq.html#cloth-face-coverings

Osa Vista Ranch Project

Ernie Tsosie (Dine Comedian)

Vimeo.com/osovista

Ernie Video Link

https://vimeo.com/osovista

Presbyterian HealthCare System

Free screening at home to everyone through video and online visits

https://pres.today/covid

Presbyterian communications

https://www.facebook.com/watch/live/?v=127220669266563&ref=watch_permalink

Prevention Institute - Suicide Prevention Modules

https://preventioninstitute.org/suicide-prevention/modules

Providers Clinical Support System

https://pcssnow.org/resources/covid-19-resources/

Public Health Emergency

https://www.phe.gov/emergency/events/COVID19/Pages/default.aspx

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Preparedness and Response (ASPR) COVID-19 page https://www.phe.gov/Preparedness/COVID19/Pages/default.aspx

Public Health Emergency Declaration

https://www.phe.gov/emergency/news/healthactions/phe/Pages/2019-nCoV.aspx

Public Health Institute (PHI) Covid Resources and Updates

https://www.phi.org/our-work/strategic-initiative/covid-

19/?mc_cid=eeab09be4d&mc_eid=fcd3107066&mc_cid=64352c164b&mc_eid=f847be8440

Resolve to Save Lives

Contact Tracing Playbook

https://contacttracingplaybook.resolvetosavelives.org/checklists/workforce

Contact tracing staffing calculator (Excel Spread sheet)

https://preventepidemics.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/Contact-tracing-staffing-calculator.xlsx

Roswell Park Comprehensive Cancer Center

Center for Indigenous Cancer Research

https://www.roswellpark.org/sites/default/files/2020-04/cicr_newsletter_april_2020.pdf

Santa Fe Community College KSFR 101.1 FM www.ksfr.org

SFSU Dr. Bret Smoker interview 4/20/2020

https://www.ksfr.org/post/indian-health-services-impact-covid-19-states-indigenous-community

Hear past interviews:

Mescalero Apache Tribe President Gabe Aguilar

https://www.ksfr.org/post/covid-19s-impact-indian-country-mescalero-apache-tribe-president-gabe-aguilar

Pojoaque Pueblo Governor Joseph Talachy

https://www.ksfr.org/post/covid-19s-impact-indian-country-pojoaque-pueblo-governor-joseph-talachy

Lynn Trujillo (Sandia Pueblo) Cabinet Secretary for Department of Indian Affairs

https://www.ksfr.org/post/covid-19s-impact-indian-country-lynn-trujillo-sandia-pueblo-cabinet-secretary-department

New Mexico Representative Derrick J. Lente (Isleta & Sandia Pueblos) House District 65

https://www.ksfr.org/post/covid-19s-impact-indian-country-nm-representative-derrick-j-lente

Pueblo of Acoma Governor Brian Vallo

https://www.ksfr.org/post/covid-19s-impact-indian-country-pueblo-acoma-governor-brian-vallo

Dr. Gayle Chacon (Diné) Family Medicine Physician, Adjunct Professor, UNM School of Medicine Health Consultant for the Native American Budget and Policy Institute

https://www.ksfr.org/post/covid-19s-impact-indian-country-dr-gayle-chacon

Christy Chapman (Zuni Pueblo) Native American Budget and Policy Institute Attorney and *Guardian Ad Litem* with Pegasus Legal Services

https://www.ksfr.org/post/covid-19s-impact-indian-country-christy-chapman

Regis Pecos (Cochiti Pueblo) Co-Founder/Co-Director of the Leadership Institute https://www.ksfr.org/post/covid-19-and-native-america-regis-pecos

Ingeborg Vicente (Jicarilla Apache) Dulce Public Schools Mental Health Therapist https://www.ksfr.org/post/covid-19-and-native-america-ingeborg-vincente

Dr. Emily Haozous (Chiricahua Fort Sill Apache Tribe) https://www.ksfr.org/post/covid-19-and-native-america-dr-emily-haozous

Gov. J. Michael Chavarria, Santa Clara and All Pueblo Council of Governors Chair https://www.ksfr.org/post/apcg-chair-j-michael-chavarria-discusses-impact-covid-19-indian-country

Santa Fe Indian Center 1420 Cerrillos Rd Santa Fe, NM 87505 SFIndianCenter@gmail.com

Society for Healthcare Epidemiology of America (SHEA)

Neonatal Intensive Care Unit (NICU)

https://www.cambridge.org/core/journals/infection-control-and-hospital-epidemiology/article/shea-neonatal-intensive-care-unit-nicu-white-paper-series-practical-approaches-to-staphylococcus-aureus-disease-prevention/B54E657100142EEE0FD4AEE4CC5D824E

Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration https://www.samhsa.gov/
Public Health Emergency Response and 42 CFR Part Guidance

Reinfection tracker (COVID)

https://bnonews.com/index.php/2020/08/covid-19-reinfection-tracker/

The Joint Commission

Sentinel Event Alert 02/02/2021 https://www.jointcommission.org/-/media/tjc/documents/resources/patient-safety-topics/sentinel-event/sea-62-hcws-and-pandemic-final-1-28-21.pdf

Trauma Resource Institute

www.traumaresourceinstitute.com

United States Census Bureau COVID-19 Site

https://covid19.census.gov/

University of Minnesota

Center for Infectious Disease Research and Policy COVID-19

http://www.cidrap.umn.edu/infectious-disease-topics/covid-19

University of New Mexico

http://www.unm.edu

COVID 19 Information

http://www.unm.edu/coronavirus/

UNMH Doffing checklist

https://iecho.unm.edu/sites/unm/download.hns?i=26274

UNM Center for Native American Health

CNAH's Healthy Distancing Social Media Campaign

https://mailchi.mp/a8f82515a43e/cnahs-healthy-distancing-social-media-campaign

UNM Health's Infection Control Specialist, Jon Femling, MD Public Service Announcement

Click on this link https://we.tl/t-XBr9ll4svW

Urban Indian Health Institute (UIHI) https://www.uihi.org/

Talking to Native youth about COVID-19

Supplemental fact sheet that provides in-depth information to assist caregivers in having a trauma informed and resiliency based conversation. Tribal, Urban, and rural clinics, may request these resources in print either as a poster, table pop-up poster, or free standing large banner for waiting rooms and other clinic spaces.

The request may be submitted directly to UIHI via email at info@uihi.org

Or print at: https://www.uihi.org/projects/covid/

Veterans Affairs

https://www.va.gov/

VA's COVID-19 resources for community providers

https://www.va.gov/COMMUNITYCARE/providers/COVID-19_Guidance.asp

Albuquerque, New Mexico VA Health Care System (501)

Chief of Staff, Dr. James (Jim) Goff 505-256-2745 (day), 505-991-4772 (eve).

Coordination Center Desk Phone: 505-222-2241 (Calls will be routed)

Bill Wellman, Coordination Center Action Officer William. Wellman@va.gov Mobile: 505-609-9241

Eric James, Coordination Center Action Officer Eric.James1@va.gov Mobile: 505-221-2418

Kara L. Catton, Executive Assistant to Director Kara.Catton@va.gov Office: 505.767.6073 Mobile: 505.917.4923

https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/support/be-there?utm_source=bethereforveterans.com or1800.273.8255 press 1

Clinical Crisis Skills Training

https://www.va.gov/covidtraining/

External Training Site

https://www.va.gov/covidtraining/docs/COVID-19TrainingExternal.pdf

FIND A FLU SHOT

https://www.blogs.va.gov/VAntage/78429/fighting-flu-together-get-flu-shot

VHA Train

https://www.train.org/vha/login

VA Train Course catalog

https://www.va.gov/covidtraining/docs/TRAINcatalog.pdf

White House/CDC/FEMA

https://www.coronavirus.gov/

White House Task Force in response to COVID-19 click here: https://protect2.fireeye.com/url?k=36fa2226-6aae0b0d-36fa1319-0cc47a6d17cc-2d06c219f858d641&u=http://www.coronavirus.gov/

Ysleta Del Sur Pueblo

Department of Tribal Empowerment Youth Video explaining COVID

https://youtu.be/qZii2B k9Gw

Section 7: Covid-19 Vaccine Information

CDC Covid-19 Vaccine Information

https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/

Vaccines Currently Authorized in the United States changes can be found at https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/info-by-product/clinical-considerations.html

CDC has released updated clinical guidance related to mRNA vaccines.

Interim Clinical Considerations for Use of Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine

https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/covid-19/info-by-product/clinical-

considerations.html?CDC_AA_refVal=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cdc.gov%2Fvaccines%2Fcovid-19%2Finfo-by-

product%2Fpfizer%2Fclinical-considerations.html

COVID-19 Vaccine Equity blog: https://www.themedicalcareblog.com/toward-vaccine-equity/

A message to patients who have received the Johnson & Johnson/Janssen COVID-19 vaccine: https://www.facebook.com/IndianHealthService/posts/3853159014778585

Pausing all Johnson & Johnson vaccine administration as recommended by the FDA and

CDC: https://www.facebook.com/IndianHealthService/posts/3847707605323726

June 17, 2021 New Mexico Goal to get 60% of New Mexicans completely vaccinated. Hitting this goal means we get to fully reopen the state on July

1St! A new exciting incentive program we have rolled out to help New Mexico reach it's vaccination goal, now we need your help in spreading the word. Can you commit to making at least one social media post each day for the next three days? We will give you all the tools to be part of this amazing effort!

The campaign is called Good Times are Coming Back! This link will take you to the Dropbox folder with all the campaign assets, including videos and social media post graphics you can use to share the message. If you haven't seen it already, take a look at the Good Times Are Coming Back webpage and feel the energy as the countdown meter tracks how much time we have to meet our goal.

All we are asking is for you to log into your social media accounts and make one post each day to encourage people to get vaccinated by Thursday. This is a sample of the text you can add to your social post:

Join me in being part of the solution! We're nearing our deadline of June 17th to get 60% of New Mexicans completely vaccinated. Hitting this goal means we get to fully reopen the state on July 1st! As a little extra motivation, New Mexico is offering a \$100 incentive when people complete their second shot of Pfizer or Moderna, or their first (and only) Johnson & Johnson shot by Thursday, June 17th, they will receive a \$100 incentive. Log on to <u>vaccinenm.org</u> to find a location today.

We have a special Trusted Voices referral link so we can witness the direct impact of our collective energy! Please embed/insert this link in any message you share. https://vaccinenm.org?ref=TrustedVoices. I've already embedded it into the sample above.

Our editing team is working hard to complete the most recent recordings by the end of this week. If your video has been fully edited, you can find it here, in the DOH YouTube Trusted Voices playlist. Feel free to share it on your personal page. If it hasn't been posted to the DOH Facebook page yet, you will receive an email from our Social media team when it is scheduled. We have had a surge in people recording and our team is working hard to keep up!

June 1, 2021 New Mexico launches 'Vax 2 the Max' Sweepstakes

\$10M in winnings, free N.M. travel packages, fishing licenses, state parks passes, other prizes available to residents getting COVID-19 shots

SANTA FE – Gov. Michelle Lujan Grisham, the New Mexico Department of Health and the New Mexico Lottery on Tuesday announced New Mexico's <u>Vax 2 the Max Sweepstakes</u>, a statewide vaccination incentive program that will make available \$10 million in total prize money to New Mexicans who receive their COVID-19 vaccinations, among other prizes and awards throughout the summer.

New Mexicans can register and schedule their COVID-19 vaccinations at vaccinenm.org.

To be eligible for the cash sweepstakes, New Mexicans who receive or have already received their COVID-19 vaccinations must opt in to register and verify their personal and vaccination information at <u>vax2themaxnm.org</u>.

"Getting vaccinated is the right thing to do -- for yourself, for your family and for your state," said Gov. Lujan Grisham.
"I'm excited to add a little fun to our nation-leading vaccination push. New Mexicans have sacrificed a lot over the last year. Now anyone who has stepped up to get their shots will have a chance to win some excellent prizes -- please encourage your friends and neighbors to opt in for their chance to win big and to sign up for their shots as soon as possible!"

More than 55 percent of eligible New Mexicans have completed their vaccination series, according to the Department of Health. The state is hoping to reach 60 percent this month, after which point the state will graduate out of the color-coded county-by-county risk framework, and continue to increase toward at least 70 percent as a near-term goal.

VAX 2 THE MAX CASH SWEEPSTAKES

Vaccinated New Mexicans who have opted into the sweepstakes will be part of five weekly drawings beginning in the middle of June.

Each weekly drawing will award one \$250,000 winner from <u>each of the state's four public health regions</u>, for a total of \$1 million in cash prizes each week. A grand prize of \$5 million will be awarded at the conclusion of the sweepstakes, in early August, to one winner drawn from the statewide pool of vaccinated New Mexicans who have opted in to the sweepstakes.

The New Mexico Lottery will conduct the cash sweepstakes drawings on behalf of the Lujan Grisham administration.

"I'm pleased the New Mexico Lottery can assist the state in making these prizes available to New Mexicans getting their shots," said Lottery Chief Executive David M. Barden. "Our organization is deeply experienced in operating fun, fair and exciting drawings, and we look forward to a successful sweepstakes."

OTHER PRIZES AND AWARDS AT VACCINATION SITES

Beginning next week, New Mexicans receiving their vaccinations through providers who have partnered with the state vaccinenm.org registration system will be eligible to win assorted prizes. Winners will be selected at random. Prizes include:

- One of 18 in-state "staycation" travel packages, ranging in value from \$600 to \$1,100, including four nights of accommodations and gift cards to local businesses and experiences
- Fishing and hunting licenses
- Annual day-use passes for New Mexico State Parks
- Day-use passes for New Mexico state museums and cultural sites

In addition, beginning next week, the New Mexico Lottery will bring 10 "prize wheels" to providers who have partnered with the state registration system; these sites will be spread across the state. New Mexicans receiving vaccinations at these sites will be eligible for chance to win assorted prizes, including New Mexico Lottery tickets.

RULES AND REGULATIONS

Winners will be required to produce their CDC COVID-19 Vaccination Record Card upon claiming their prize.

Non-winning entries in the Vax 2 the Max Sweepstakes will carry over from one weekly drawing to the next. An individual may not win more than one \$250,000 regional drawing. All eligible participants will be eligible for the final \$5 million drawing.

To be eligible to win a prize, individuals must be at least 18 years of age and a resident of the state of New Mexico. Employees of the New Mexico Lottery and the Office of the Governor, as well as any state employees appointed by the governor, and any members of these employees' households, are not eligible to participate.

In order to be entered into a drawing, eligible individuals must opt in to the sweepstakes on the Vax 2 the Max website by 6:00 p.m. MST the evening before the drawing -- the full schedule for the drawings will be disseminated ahead of time.

To read the full rules and regulations, visit vax2themaxnm.org and click "Rules".

Funding for the Vax 2 the Max Sweepstakes comes from the state's portion of American Rescue Plan stimulus. The U.S. Treasury Department last week confirmed in updated guidance that states may use stimulus funding for lotteries, cash payments and other incentive programs to boost vaccination rates.

First Nations Community HealthSource in Albuquerque, NM

Register for appointment at:

Vaccinenm.org

Response to COVID-19 over the last year: https://www.facebook.com/IndianHealthService/posts/3850156698412150

NM DOH COVID-19 Vaccine Registration: Website for New Mexicans to register or pre-register for a vaccine. People who pre-register will get a text when they are eligible to be vaccinated.

https://cvvaccine.nmhealth.org/

NEW POLL REVEALS MOST EFFECTIVE LANGUAGE TO IMPROVE COVID-19 VACCINE ACCEPTANCE https://www.debeaumont.org/covid-vaccine-poll/

Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine fact sheets and videos are available for view https://www.cvdvaccine.com/

Pfizer Report vaccine side effects to FDA/CDC Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS) 1-800-822-7967 https://vaers.hhs.gov/reportevent.html

Pfizer Adverse Event Reporting: 1-866-635-8337 1-800-438-1985

https://www.pfizersafetyreporting.com/#/en

Moderna COVID 19 Vaccine

https://www.modernatx.com/covid19vaccine-eua/

Providers

https://www.modernatx.com/covid19vaccine-eua/providers/

Recipients

https://www.modernatx.com/covid19vaccine-eua/recipients/

Report vaccine side effects to FDA/CDC Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS) 1-800-822-7967 https://vaers.hhs.gov/reportevent.html

Reporting side effects Moderna TX, Inc. at 1-866-MODERNA (1-866-663-3762)

V-safe is a new voluntary smartphone-based tool that uses text messaging and web surveys to check in with people who have been vaccinated to identify potential side effects after COVID-19 vaccination. For more information on how to sign up, visit: www.cdc.gov/vsafe

Where will my vaccination information be recorded?

The vaccination provider may include your vaccination information in your state/local jurisdiction's Immunization Information System (IIS) or other designated system. This will ensure that you receive the same vaccine when you return for the second dose. For more information about IISs, visit: https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/programs/iis/about.html

What is the countermeasures injury compensation program?

The Countermeasures Injury Compensation Program (CICP) is a federal program that may help pay for costs of medical care and other specific expenses of certain people who have been seriously injured by certain medicines or vaccines, including this vaccine. Generally, a claim must be submitted to the CICP within one (1) year from the date of receiving the vaccine. To learn more about this program, visit www.hrsa.gov/cicpor.call/ 1-855-266-2427.

What is an Emergency Use Authorization (EUA)?

The United States FDA has made the Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine available under an emergency access mechanism called an EUA. The EUA is supported by a Secretary of Health and Human Services (HHS) declaration that circumstances exist to justify the emergency use of drugs and biological products during the COVID-19 pandemic.

The Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine has not undergone the same type of review as an FDA- approved or cleared product. FDA may issue an EUA when certain criteria are met, which includes that there are no adequate, approved, and available alternatives. In addition, the FDA decision is based on the totality of the scientific evidence available showing that the product may be effective to prevent COVID-19 during the COVID-19 pandemic and that the known and potential benefits of the product outweigh the known and potential risks of the product. All of these criteria must be met to allow for the product to be used during the COVID-19 pandemic.

The EUA for the Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine is in effect for the duration of the COVID-19 EUA declaration justifying emergency use of these products, unless terminated or revoked (after which the products may no longer be used).

JANSSEN COVID-19 VACCINE TO PREVENT CORONAVIRUS DISEASE 2019

(COVID-19) IN INDIVIDUALS 18 YEARS OF AGE AND OLDER

This Fact Sheet contains information to help you understand the risks and benefits of receiving the Janssen COVID-19 Vaccine, which you may receive because there is currently a pandemic of COVID-19.

The Janssen COVID-19 Vaccine may prevent you from getting COVID-19. There is no U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) approved vaccine to prevent COVID-19.

Read this Fact Sheet for information about the Janssen COVID-19 Vaccine. Talk to the vaccination

provider if you have questions. It is your choice to receive the Janssen COVID-19 Vaccine.

The Janssen COVID-19 Vaccine is administered as a single dose, into the muscle.

The Janssen COVID-19 Vaccine may not protect everyone.

This Fact Sheet may have been updated. For the most recent Fact Sheet, please visit www.janssencovid19vaccine.com

US Toll Free: 1-800-565-4008 US Toll: (908) 455-9922

Vaccine Events

NMDOH COVID-19 Vaccine Event

Date: May 31 - June 4, 2021 (Saturday, June 5 from 9AM - 1:30 PM)

Time: 12:00 PM - 6:30 PM

Location: Albuquerque, NM (Empty City Lot 5401 Eastern Ave SE 87108)

Register: vaccinenm.org or call 1.855.600.3453

NMDOH COVID-19 Vaccine Event

Date: June 7 - 11, 2021 (Saturday, June 12 from 9AM – 1:30 PM)

Time: 12:00 PM - 6:30 PM

Location: Albuquerque, NM (John Marshal 1500 Walter St SE 87102)

Register: vaccinenm.org or call 1.855.600.3453

Section 8: Webinar/Calls

Monday

E-Cigarettes and Smoking Cessation: An Update for Clinicians

Date: June 21, 2021

Time: 11:00 PM - 12:00 PM

REGISTER HERE: https://globalmeetwebinar.webcasts.com/starthere.jsp?ei=1468538&tp_key=8847cef4f2&sti=100p

NM COVID-19 Tele ECHO Program Nestor Sosa, MD, FACP, Division Chief of Infectious Disease at UNM Hospital "Office Hours"

Date: Every Monday until further notice

Time: 12:00 - 1:00 pm MT

Register: https://echo.zoom.us/meeting/register/u5Ekde-pqj0pDhKeUEJBe5jhFil_RPM7Jw

Bi-Weekly Albuquerque Area IHS COVID Vaccine Updates for Tribal Leaders

Date: Monday (Every other week until further notice starting June 21, 2021)

Time: 1:00 - 2:00 pm (MT)

Link: https://ihs.cosocloud.com/r9s89mu9tj1u/

Conference Call Number 1-800-832-0736; Room Number=2931918#

NM Tele ECHO Program Building Resiliency: First Responder Resiliency

Trauma and Resiliency for First Responders and Frontline Healthcare Workers

Date: Every Monday (Jan 11, 2021 - until further notice)

Time: 2:00 - 3:00 PM (MT)

Register: https://echo.zoom.us/meeting/register/uJQodu6hqT0jVRvZ4utyvGVvSPZOX5wTmw

Tuesday

CMS COVID-19 Office Hours Calls Lessons from the Front Lines

Date: Every Tuesday (until further notice)

Time: 1:00 PM (MT)

Toll Free Attendee Dial-In: 833-614-0820; Access Passcode: 7844154

Link: https://protect2.fireeye.com/url?k=4f7e794c-132b705f-4f7e4873-0cc47adb5650-

b89e45e0a0ba9f93&u=https://protect2.fireeye.com/url?k=9ee31aa2-c2b703de-9ee32b9d-0cc47adc5fa2-

23d017543b452307&u=https://engage.vevent.com/rt/cms2/index.jsp?seid=1872

Commercial Tobacco Training for Native American Communities

Date: Tuesday, June 22, 2021 Time: 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM (MST)

Register: https://keresnm.wixsite.com/kchtobacco

CMS COVID-19 Office Hours Calls

Date: Twice a month on Tuesday's

Time: 3:00 - 4:00 PM (MT)

Toll Free Attendee Dial in: 833-614-0820; Access Passcode: 3996146

Audio Webcast link: https://engage.vevent.com/rt/cms2/index.jsp?seid=1994

Wednesday

AASTEC Monthly Webinar Series: a regional COVID-19 update

Date: Wednesday, June 16, 2021

Time: 10:30 AM - 12:00 PM Mountain Time

Register: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAlpQLSe54Ap5iCQRRq1OluuEJbNBwlc-LDBSglMEaF0atGXWJdoVRA/viewform

White House Tribal Covid-19 Update

Date: Wednesday, June 16th

Time: 2:30 PM (MT)

Register: https://pitc.zoomgov.com/webinar/register/WN_mqESfW-JSdC3JRxTsvfJnA

IHS COVID-19 Reporting - Office Hours

Date: Monday and Wednesday until further notice

Time: 1:00 - 2:00 PM (MT) Join Skype Meeting

https://join.ihs.gov/meeting/vanessa.weaver/631R99L0

OR

855-447-5646

Conference ID: 3237249

Thursday

Critical Care for the COVID-19 Patient ECHO - Weekly

Just-in-time critical care training with Critical Care Pulmonologist, Michelle Harkins, MD. This program is intended for inpatient healthcare providers who expect to be involved in the care for patients admitted with COVID-19.

Date: Every other Thursday (Jan 7, 2021 - until further notice)

Time: 8:00 - 9:00 AM MT

Register: https://echo.zoom.us/meeting/register/vJYucOmqpj0rFf5ILSr4KxRyI4Vwax67Ag

Johns Hopkins University Center for American Indian Health "Ask the Doctor – COVID-19 Vaccines for Youth in Indian Country" Featured speaker is Indigenous physician, Dr. Sophina Calderon, a leading expert in the field.

Date: June 17th

Time: 1:00 - 2:00 PM (MT)

Register: https://jh.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJAqc-uhrjooE9FAVmUCjUUaYhfoh7Uh4YIG

CMS COVID 19 Engagement Calls Nurses

Date: Thursday (until further notice)

Time: 1:00 - 2:30 PM (MT)

Toll Free Attendee Dial-In: 833-614-0820; Access Passcode: 9386539

Link: https://protect2.fireeye.com/url?k=71ee84db-2dba9da7-71eeb5e4-0cc47adc5fa2-

f9b0e675e63411da&u=https://engage.vevent.com/rt/cms2/index.jsp?seid=2336

Friday

COVID-19 Special Series IHI Virtual Learning Hour Caregiver Mental Health and Wellbeing

Date: Friday (until further notice) Time: 8:00 - 9:00 AM (MT)

Register:

https://my.ihi.org/topclass/lmsportal.aspx

Section 9: Virtual Conferences/Series/Trainings/Opportunities

United South and Eastern Tribes is excited to announce our 3rd Annual Best Practices Conference (Virtual)!

Conference offers best practices, trainings, and networking experiences for Tribal leaders, public health specialists, professional medical staff, and emergency first responders. We appreciate your participation in the 2020 Conference and seek your feedback as we prepare for 2021!

Please visit this link https://uset.iad1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_9FU52uNLJCC8yma to complete a short (one-question) survey on the time of day that best fits your work schedule.

To save the date and for more information on this year's virtual Best Practice conference, please follow this link https://www.usetinc.org/event/uset-best-practices-conference/2021-08-30/.

The IHS HQ Office of Quality is pleased to provide you access to the *Institute for Healthcare Improvement's (IHI) Open School* to support your education on basic skills on Quality Improvement and Patient Safety efforts. The courses offer convenient, online training to help your team build quality improvement, safety and leadership skills. CEU's are also available through this training more many of the healthcare fields.

This activity supports the IHS Strategic Plan FY 2019-2023 Objective 2.1 Create quality improvement capability at all levels of the organization.

Quality Improvement:

- Provide training, coaching, and mentoring to ensure quality improvement and accountability of staff at all levels of the organization.
- Evaluate training efforts and staff implementation of improvements, as appropriate.

With the new IHI learning platform, there is no longer the need to enter a passcode to access courses.

In order to be added to the IHS Office of Quality (OQ) IHI Open School Roster you must a have on the IHI.ORG profile that is linked to the following organization: Indian Health Service HQ Office of Quality.

To create a new account:

Visit IHI.org and click "Login/Register" from the grey menu in the top, right hand side of the page

Click the blue button that says "Create Account"

Follow the prompts

Select "Organization" as your organization - Indian Health Service HQ Office of Quality. Please make sure you select from the drown menu. Do not type the Organizations name.

To edit your existing account:

Visit IHI.org and click "Login/Register" from the grey menu in the top, right hand side of the page Log in.

Please note: we made updates to our website on Oct. 7, 2019. If this is your first time signing in since the updates were made, please reset your password.

Once you have logged in, click "My IHI" from the grey menu at the top, right hand side of the page. This will bring you to your IHI portal.

Click on "My Account" to be brought to your profile

To update your organization, click on the pencil icon next to your name in the light blue box.

Select "Organization" as your organization. Indian Health Service HQ Office of Quality

Once you have created and/or edited your account to reflect Indian Health Service HQ Office of Quality please e-mail Benjamin.Feliciano@ihs.gov with your full name and IHS.GOV e-mail address.

Accessing Open School Courses

Once you are on IHS OQ Open School roster, you can continue to the Open School courses at www.ihi.org/OnlineCourses

If you are prompted to purchase a subscription when they try to begin, you should log out and log back in. That should trigger the IHI website/system to look at your member list and add their access.

Native American Cancer Education Leadership Institute

The goal of the institute is to expand the network of CHRs, health educators, tribal leaders, and others who work with Native American communities committed to comprehensive cancer control. Each session is unique, so please plan to attend as many as you are able to. All sessions have all been approved for CHW Continuing Education Units by the State of New Mexico Department of Health. This virtual event will take place over four sessions as follows:

Tuesday, June 15th 9:30-11:00 AM

Registration: http://db.aastec.net/naceli/index.html

Basic Tobacco Intervention Skills Certification for Native Communities

August 24 - 26, 2021

1:30 pm - 3:30 pm (MT) Each day

Register: http://db.aastec.net/sttc/reg.html

Operation Veterans Wellness 30 Day 60 Mile Challenge

Virtual Run/Walk

Date: June 2021 (Full Month)

Register: https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2021-operation-veterans-wellness-60-mile-challenge-virtual-run-tickets-

152553586885

Community Asset Mapping: Building on the Strength of Our Communities to Improve Health

This training for public health workers, clinicians, and community members/leaders looking to find better ways to identify and build on the strengths of our clients and communities to improve health. You will gain concrete skills in "asset mapping" that will allow you to teach this to others and to incorporate asset mapping into your healing work.

Date: May 19, 2021 Time: 1:00-3:00 PM (MT)

Register: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdPk37J-Wp-FXqrNPX78Oskj98VTS5B78KSBsJb7eknYvjZ7A/viewform

Circle of Resilience Virtual Conference: Empowering Indian Country in a Virtual World

This year, we will feature high priority issues such as COVID-19, mental health disparities, community outreach, Missing and Murdered Indigenous People (MMIP), and policy directly affecting American Indian and Alaska Native (Al/AN) populations in urban areas.

Date: May 25-27, 2021

Time: 10:00 AM- 3:00 PM (MT)

Register: https://mailchi.mp/ncuih/ncuih-2021-conference-update?e=6c26bd94f0

2021 Community Health Assessment Institute (CHAI): The UNM Center for Native American Health (CNAH) and partners from the Albuquerque Area Southwestern Tribal Epidemiology Center are pleased to announce the 2021 virtual Community Health Assessment Institute (CHAI). The CHA Institute is an opportunity for community health professionals to gain knowledge and skills in tribal community health assessment. We will explore Indigenous core values in setting forth a vision of a "healthy community" and how tribes can mobilize their vision to build partnerships, make decisions, protect their data, and much more. Open to all American Indian Tribes, Pueblos & Nations. This event will kick-off with an orientation on Friday, May 21, 2021 and the Institute will be from 9am to 12pm (MDT) daily, May 24-27, 2021. Registration is now open, and we are requiring that people register in teams. Details about registration, forming a team, and CHAI content can be found here: https://hsc.unm.edu/cnah/cha/.

Virtual Workshop via Zoom Webinar Kick-Off Orientation: May 21, 2021 Workshop Days: May 24-27, 2021 Register by Friday April 30, 2021

Register: https://forms.unm.edu/forms/register_2021chai

For More Information Contact: Gemille Purnell: (505) 925-4313

GPurnell@salud.unm.edu

Dermatology for Primary Care: What You Need To Know

Please join us this summer at UNM Dermatology as we present our first medical education VIRTUAL conference geared to primary care providers in New Mexico and beyond!

We know that access to Dermatology in our state is difficult—it is one of our primary goals in the UNM Dermatology Department to train and retain providers. However we also recognize how important it is to partner with you to extend your knowledge base and confidence diagnosing and treating your patients with skin problems in your local community.

Our content will feature interactive, case-based and engaging sessions led by experienced faculty on skin conditions, diagnosis and management in the primary care setting, including general, pediatric and urgent care dermatology.

We welcome students/trainees as well as providers with a broad range of backgrounds, such as family & community medicine, internal medicine, pediatrics and others. We will also have opportunities for self-assessments and networking.

Date: Saturday June 5, 2021 Time: 8:00 AM-1:00PM (MT)

Register: https://secure.touchnet.com/C21597_ustores/web/product_detail.jsp?PRODUCTID=2926&SINGLESTORE=true

Dermatology TeleECHO Program- Earn no-cost to you CME/CEU credits!

Dermatology ECHO will improve access to dermatologic care by providing evidence-based approaches and training to primary care providers. Education will consist of brief lectures and case discussion with Board Certified Dermatologists.

Target Audience: Physicians, Advanced Practice Providers, Pharmacists, RNs, Medical Assistants, and other healthcare professionals.

Date: The Second and Fourth Friday of the Month

Time: 12:00 PM-1:00 PM (MT)

Register: https://ctsctrials.health.unm.edu/redcap/surveys/index.php?s=489JJ4XP3E

Grow Your Competence! Domestic Violence - Brain Injury Training for Behavioral Health Providers - Free CEUs.

After much anticipation, we are excited to extend a formal invitation to join the Domestic Violence Brain Injury Care Network Project ECHO sessions. These six, one-hour sessions will be scheduled every other Friday throughout April, May, and June. Attached is our official invitation letter which explains the goals of the care network, the structure of Project ECHO, discussion topics, and the session dates and Zoom information. The one hour sessions are free and include free CE for those who complete the CE survey and email it to DVBICare@braininjurynm.org.

The sessions are scheduled for the 2nd and 4th Fridays of the month, between April and June, beginning April 9th and concluding June 25th. Each session will last 1 hour from 12PM-1PM. If Fridays at noon do not work for you, please let us know possible other times that would work. We are looking into scheduling an alternative session time for those unavailable at this hour. Calendar invites for all six sessions, complete with Zoom information, will be sent out shortly. An RSVP is very much appreciated; however, it is NOT necessary for participation. Everyone is welcome to participate to the fullest capacity they can offer. Attendance to all six meetings, though strongly encouraged, is not required for participation and contribution to the DVBI Care Network.

Dates: The six sessions will be on the second and fourth Friday of each month in April and running through June. The dates are:

April 9th & 23rd, May 14th & 28th, June 11th & 25th.

Time: 12:00 PM-1:00 PM (MT)

Zoom link from PC, Mac, iOS or Android: https://echo.zoom.us/j/95642286591

Password: **567239**

Or please type the meeting ID: **956 4228 6591** and the password: **567239** into https://zoom.us/join Calendar invitations will be sent out prior to each ECHO session with information regarding the session and options to connect using zoom.us.

IHS Special Four-Part Webinar Series for Community Health Representatives

Date: Every Thursday in April Time: 2:00-3:00 PM (MT)

Zoom Link: https://echo.zoom.us/j/94861075908?pwd=OGlpT0ZZUFAxQmxreXlyUjd3czBYUT09

Envision New Mexico Pediatric TeleECHO Clinics

Information/ Register: https://hsc.unm.edu/school-of-medicine/pediatrics/divisions-centers-programs/adolescent-medicine/envision-nm/

Upcoming ECHOs and TBHCE Sponsored Webinars

Register: https://www.ihs.gov/teleeducation/webinars/

NMPHA Pre-Conference Workshop and Annual Virtual Conference

NMPHA is very excited about our 2021 Annual Conference May 20-21, 9 AM- 3:30 PM. As part of our preparation, we have joined with NMDOH, the NM Alliance of Health Councils and the Health Equity Council to celebrate National Public Health Week including social media, a free multi-session Pre-Conference Workshop Wed. April 7th, 9 - 12, and a Vaccine Town Hall Thu., April 8th, 12-1. The Vaccine Town Hall will be held on NMDOH Facebook Live with Dr. Laura Parajon, Deputy Director of NMDOH, especially for public health practitioners and students.

Actions to take:

- 1. Register for our free April 7th Pre-Conference Workshop at: http://nmpha.org/
- 2. Submit questions for the Vaccine Town Hall to nmpha.mail@gmail.com
- 3. **Moral Foundations Self-Assessment** < https://go.unc.edu/MFsurvey-NewMexico to complete this short Moral Foundations Self-Assessment (just 8 min) to help you see how six different foundational values resonate with you and to identify which values you might want to learn more to help you communicate with others. The survey will also inform the Effective Public Health Messaging session at the Pre-Conference Workshop (10:30 Noon)

NMPHA Virtual Conference

Date: May Friday May 20 and Saturday May 21, 2021

Time: 9:00 AM- 3:30 PM (MT)

Register http://www.nmpha.org/event-4157803

Podcast - Building The Next Generation of American Indian Doctors:

https://www.healthaffairs.org/do/10.1377/hp20210210.969219/full/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=hasu&utm_campaign=podc ast&utm_content=a+health+podyssey&utm_term=warne+lth&utm_source=Newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_content=How+T o+Become+The+Public+Health+President&utm_campaign=HASU%3A+2-21-21&vgo_ee=HIFz2gbXIc0sFz6ir6FF2HwFogDIMHNmyg65fGLdufk%3D

<u>Z1&vgo_ee=HiFzZqbXicusFz6jf6FFZHWF0qDiiviHivmyq65fGLdufk%3D</u>

Training for Behavioral Health Providers in Tribal Communities: Overview of Cognitive Therapy for Suicide Prevention and Cultural Adaptations

Webinar Series is offered by NM Indian Affairs Department in collaboration with Honoring Native Life

Date: April 28, 2021

Time: 9:00 AM-11:00 AM (MT)

Register: https://hsc-unm.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJ0ofuyvqj8sHdM2GvYLq71b2DRdMFb8B8BY

1/4/01 Trusted Voices Around New Mexico: SEARCHING FOR MOTIVATING VOICES FOR COVID-19 VACCINE MESSAGING

We need your help to find trusted voices at all of our Albuquerque Area federal sites to speak to their community residents about the importance of taking the COVID-19 Vaccine. This is a great opportunity to authenticate our messaging from our providers and workers at your facility during this pandemic to our communities.

- It will only take up to (30) minutes of your time and you would be virtually recorded over Zoom by the NMDOH Contractor(s).
- You may contact us to send in your nomination here at Trusted Voices

Once we sign you up as a nominee, you will be contacted for further instructions, scheduling, etc. via email.

- View a sample of one of the first recordings here: https://www.togethernm.org/trusted-voices-nomination/
- ** Sponsored by the NM Department of Health social media marketing team at no cost to us.

Individuals can nominate themselves and as well as several others. After they complete form at link above, they will receive automated emails to gather additional information and schedule the zoom call.

Any questions please contact:

Audrey Herrera-Castillo Momentum Santa Fe 505-670-0115

momentumsantafe.com

All Nations Wellness and Healing Center

INDIGENOUS PLATE PROGRAM: Serving warm meals to individuals who experience hunger due to having limited financial resources.

Address: 6416 Zuni Rd SE, 87108

Date: Jan 29th- Until Further Notice 2021 (Weekdays only)

HOURS: 12pm-1:30pm, Monday- Friday Phone: 505.717.2704/505.717.2873

"Suicide Prevention Webinar Series" has been added to the IHS Quality Portal

Date: Tuesday and Thursday Time: 10:00 AM – 11:00 AM

Register:

URL: https://www.ihs.gov/teleeducation/webinars/

Running Medicine

We invite you and your family to walk/run with us. There will be virtual and in-person options, with some fun challenges and incentives along the way. Sign up today - https://runningmedicine.org

Culturally appropriate training regarding Palliative Care focused on, but not specific to, Navajo Patients: https://rise.articulate.com/share/vRtG1KTo14vBAtCkhJvZQtAxpW5rEWIM

CDC Contact Tracing Training

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/php/contact-tracing/index.html

Training for COVID-19 Contact Tracers

Association of State and Territorial Health Officials (ASTHO) e Learning Center: https://learn.astho.org/p/ContactTracer

Public Health Communications Collaborative: Website and Vaccine FAQ One-Pagers.

As more Americans receive the COVID-19 vaccine and others wait for it to become available, many have questions about the distribution process and the vaccine's safety and efficacy. Consistent, clear, and timely communication remains critical for building trust in the COVID-19 vaccine, so people feel comfortable being vaccinated.

Website: https://publichealthcollaborative.org/

Link to One-Pagers and Sample Messages: https://publichealthcollaborative.org/resources/covid-vaccine-graphics-why-get-it-and-what-happens-next/

Public Health Foundation (PHF)

Access training on:

- COVID-19*
 - Contact Tracing*
- Crisis and Emergency Risk Communication*
- Infection Control in Long-Term Care Facilities*
- Non-Pharmaceutical Interventions*
- Personal Protective Equipment* https://www.train.org/main/login

Section 10: Funding Opportunities

NCOA is partnering with Lyft to provide access to reliable, affordable transportation to older adults who need a ride to get their COVID-19 vaccine.

Lyft has provided ride codes with a value of up to \$25 each to travel to and from COVID-19 vaccination appointments for both the first and second doses. This effort is part of Lyft's <u>Universal Vaccine Access campaign</u>, which is mobilizing a coalition of partners to provide access to rides to and from vaccination sites across the country.

How to use the NCOA-Lyft vaccine ride codes

The Lyft promo codes we're offering can be used for a roundtrip ride for each dose of the COVID vaccine. Each code below covers up to \$50 per round trip (\$25 to the vaccine appointment, and \$25 back home). There are no location restrictions, and the vaccine ride codes are valid through December 31, 2021.

- Dose 1 Code (to and from their appointment): SENIORVAX1
- Dose 2 Code (to and from their appointment): **SENIORVAX2**

Learn more about how to set up an account and request a ride: https://www.ncoa.org/article/ncoa-and-lyft-help-older-adults-get-rides-to-their-covid-19-vaccine.

All older adults who use the Lyft codes will be required to follow Lyft's Health Safety policies, which include staying home if they are sick, wearing a mask, keeping the car and their hands clean, sitting in the back seat, and keeping the car windows open when possible.

To help ensure you are well equipped to help your older adult clients, NCOA is hosting a free informational webinar about this offer on **Monday, May 24 at 2 pm ET** to walk through the details. Get the log-in details at: https://www.ncoa.org/article/how-to-help-older-adults-get-a-ride-to-the-covid-vaccine-through-the-lyftup-program.

On Wednesday, May 12, the FCC opened its Emergency Broadband Benefit to households nationwide. It is a program to assist families and households with affording Internet services during the COVID-19 pandemic. The Department of Information Technology shares this information with employees to help spread the word to as many qualifying New Mexicans as possible. Please pass along this information to friends, family, and neighbors.

Eligible households will receive a discount of up to \$50 per month for broadband service from participating providers and up to \$75 per month for homes on qualifying Tribal land. The FCC program also provides a discount of up to \$100 to purchase a laptop, desktop computer, or tablet from participating. You can find a list of participating providers in New Mexico on the FCC website.

A household is eligible if they meet one of six required criteria. For more information on the requirements, the participating providers, and details on the three ways to apply visit, https://www.fcc.gov/broadbandbenefit

The New Mexico Department of Information Technology

John F. Simms Building

715 Alta Vista St.

Santa Fe, NM 87505

https://www.doit.state.nm.us/

FOR COVID-19 INFORMATION & GUIDANCE: https://cv.nmhealth.org/

NM CORONAVIRUS HOTLINE: 1-855-600-3453

FY 2021 Notice of Funding Opportunity

The Office of Minority Health (OMH) at the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services administers grant programs to support projects that implement innovative models to improve minority health and reduce health disparities.

OMH has released the following notice of funding opportunity (NOFO) for which applications are now being accepted.

Announcement Number: MP-CPI-21-001

Opportunity Title: Family-Centered Approaches to Improving Type 2 Diabetes Control and Prevention

Award Amount: Up to \$500,000 Estimated Total: \$1,500,000

Application Due Date: July 13, 2021, 6:00 PM ET

This notice solicits applications to fund projects that test interventions to identify family-centered factors that promote self-management and prevention of Type 2 diabetes among racial and ethnic minority and disadvantaged families who have a family member(s) aged 12 and older with Type 2 diabetes. Through the testing of family-centered interventions, OMH expects the Family-Centered Approaches to Improving Type 2 Diabetes Control and Prevention initiative to identify specific family-centered factors (e.g., structural, instrumental, functional, cultural, and social needs) that affect patient self-management of diabetes (e.g., physical activity, healthy nutrition) and family members' health outcomes. The target population for the intervention is racial/ethnic minority and disadvantaged families with a family member(s) aged 12 and older with Type 2 diabetes. For the purposes of this notice, "family" also includes persons who may live in the same household as the individual with Type 2 diabetes.

Learn more about this NOFO and how to apply.

A technical assistance webinar for potential applicants will be held Thursday, May 20, 2021, from 3:00-4:00 PM ET. Click here to register for the webinar.

Follow us on <u>Twitter</u> and like us on <u>Facebook</u> @MinorityHealth to learn more about our resources, healthcare tips, conferences, events and more.

Edu Med

Scholarships & Resources for Native American and Alaskan Native Students https://www.edumed.org/financial-aid/native-american-students-scholarships-resources/

Emergency Rental Assistance Program

Doña Ana County received a \$9.3 million grant from the U.S. Department of the Treasury, Emergency Rental Assistance (ERA) to assist local residents who have been impacted by COVID-19. This money is available for county residents including those within the municipalities of the cities of Las Cruces, Sunland Park and Anthony, the Village of Hatch, and the Town of Mesilla. The grant covers rent and utility payments. It does not cover mortgage payments. Both renters and landlords can take advantage of this grant. There are specific criteria for the funding. Households with an income that does not exceed 80 percent of area median income as defined by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) are eligible. That means \$43,900 annual income for a family of four. Proof of financial hardship due directly or indirectly to the COVID-19 pandemic is also required. This could be proof of unemployment insurance or loss of income, or other financial hardship that threatens the household's ability to pay rent or utilities.

Documentation and Information Located at: https://www.donaanacounty.org/rent-utilities-assistance

Contact: Alysha Morales for more information

575-525-5898

ERAP@donaanacounty.org

5/11/20 **Federal Communications Commission** (FFC) is currently accepting applications for the COVID-19 Telehealth Program. Information can be found on the program's main landing page: https://www.fcc.gov/covid-19-telehealth-program. IHS has a website describing the program and lists Tribal entities as being eligible: https://www.ihs.gov/oit/ruralhealthcareprogram/

Eligibility is a site-by-site determination. The health care provider has to be public or non-profit, and in one of these categories:

(1) post-secondary educational institutions offering health care instruction, teaching hospitals, and medical schools; (2) community health centers or health centers providing health care to migrants; (3) local health departments or agencies; (4) community mental health centers; (5) not-for-profit hospitals; (6) rural health clinics; (7) skilled nursing facilities; or (8) consortia of health care providers consisting of one or more entities falling into the first seven categories.

An interested entity has to submit an FCC Form 460 to USAC to determine eligibility (information is in the FAQs). Sites that currently participate in RHC have a 460 on file and do not need to do it again.

There is a lot of information on the above pages, but the FAQs also have helpful information: https://www.fcc.gov/covid-19-telehealth-program-frequently-asked-questions-faqs

5/1/20 The Connect2HealthFCC Task Force applications are now being accepted for the Federal Communications Commission's newly-established \$200 million COVID-19 Telehealth Program. **Applications can be submitted online**

at https://www.fcc.gov/covid19telehealth. In response to the pandemic and as part of the FCC's implementation of relevant portions of the CARES Act, the new Telehealth Program will help health care providers offer critical connected care services to patients at their homes or mobile locations. The Program affords immediate support to eligible health care providers responding to the pandemic by providing funding for telecommunications services, information services, and devices necessary to deliver critical connected care services.

General Information, including a video explainer: https://www.fcc.gov/covid19telehealth. The Commission will update this webpage periodically.

• More application details: Guidance on the COVID-19 Telehealth Program Application Process (FCC Public Notice)

Report and Order creating the Program: https://www.fcc.gov/document/fcc-fights-covid-19-200m-adopts-long-term-connected-care-study

If you have additional questions related to the Program, you may e-mail EmergencyTelehealthSupport@fcc.gov

Funding opportunities from the CARES Act

From the NCAI website: http://www.ncai.org/Covid-19/administrative/funding

AHRQ grant at grants.gov

Grantor Contact Information: Lisa Scott-Morring 301-427-1544

Grant_Queries@ahrq.hhs.gov

I Strengthen My Nation - Challenge Programs

The National Institute on Drug Abuse (NIDA), in partnership with We R Native, is hosting two challenge competitions to recognize and draw upon the inherent strengths and resiliencies of Indigenous people and culture that protect against substance misuse. Be sure to scroll down to read about both challenges!

I Strengthen My Nation: Artistic Expressions of Resilience Against Substance Misuse Art Challenge: We invite youth to submit any original form of art and describe how it depicts resilience against drug abuse. Click Here for more information: https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.drugabuse.gov%2Fresearch%2Fnida-

research-programs-activities%2Fnida-challenges-

program%2Fartistic_expressions_resilience&data=04%7C01%7Ckathleen.kelly%40colostate.edu%7C963242837441462432f308d8fac252b1%7Cafb58802ff7a4bb1ab21367ff2ecfc8b%7C0%7C0%7C637535059835140498%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWljoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQljoiV2luMzliLCJBTil6lk1haWwiLCJXVCl6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7lzkqvFBl6zEljpeyneLpC6AVtatvX6iFwVzVOY5rZY%3D&reserved=0

Prizes: \$500 individual submission, \$1000 group submission, total of approximately 25 prizes

I Strengthen My Nation: American Indian and Alaska Native Community Projects Created by Youth

Community Project Intervention Challenge: We invite youth to develop plans for a project that they believe would augment resilience to substance abuse in communities, submitting to us a plan for the project and video description. Click Here for more information: https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.drugabuse.gov%2Fresearch%2Fnida-research-programs-activities%2Fnida-challenges-

program%2Fstrengthen_my_nation%2Fcommunity_projects&data=04%7C01%7Ckathleen.kelly%40colostate.edu%7C963242837 441462432f308d8fac252b1%7Cafb58802ff7a4bb1ab21367ff2ecfc8b%7C0%7C0%7C637535059835160482%7CUnknown%7CT WFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzliLCJBTil6lk1haWwiLCJXVCl6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=nXulNZ%2ByU Ap2cgwvC%2Fjwqd8Rnf6BM9sVngUve5L2wqk%3D&reserved=0> for more detail and submission requirements.

Prizes: \$2,000-\$10,000 per entry, total purse of \$85,000

Dates and Deadlines for both challenges

* Submission Start: April 8th, 2021

* Submission End: July 7th, 2021

* Winners Announced: July 30th, 2021

NW NARCH Tribal Researchers' Cancer Control Fellowship Program is accepting applications are now available for the June 6-18, 2021 Fellowship Program

The overall goal of the Tribal Researchers' Cancer Control Fellowship Program is to reduce cancer incidence and mortality and improve cancer survival in tribal communities through the efforts of Al/AN researchers. This fellowship program offers training and mentorship to prepare researchers to design and implement cancer-related research projects within Al/AN communities. Costs associated with the training, including travel, will be covered.

Who can apply:

 American Indian/Alaska Native graduate students and researchers with a demonstrated interest in cancer prevention and control.

Accepted Fellows will:

- Attend a two-week training in June 2021 and one week follow-up training in the fall (virtual training sessions will be provided if the COVID-19 pandemic persists)
- · Receive peer and career mentorship to develop and implement cancer control projects.
- Be eligible for paid internships.
- Be connected to a network of experts in cancer control and prevention in Indian Country.

For more information contact Ashley Thomas at athomas@npaihb.org or 503-416-3293.

https://www.npaihb.org/northwest-native-american-research-center-for-health-nw-narch/

https://www.npaihb.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/TRCCFP-Application_Print.pdf